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1

2

Valerie Monson, The Maui News
Amanda Cowan r The Maui News

PRESS:

3

4

(Gavel).

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Will the Planning and Land Use

5

Committee come to order.

6

Committee Members Carroll r Johnson r Mateo r Molinar

7

Kane, Pontanilla r and Nishiki.

8

Committee Members Charmaine Tavares and Riki Hokama.

9

---------------------------------------------------------15
CONTROLLING FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL AREAS
(C.C. No.
01-277)

10

Let the record show

Excused are

11

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll turn to Item 15 in your binder r

13

under heading of CONTROLLING FOWL IN RESIDENTIAL

14

AREAS.

15

Hokama is also here.

Let the record show Councilmember Riki

16

Members of the publicr before the meeting

17

starts, I'd like to introduce to you some of the

18

Administration officials of Mayor Arakawa.

19

Representing the Corporation -- excuse mer the

20

Prosecuting Attorney, sitting back there, irs Davelyn

21

Tengani representing the Planning Department, Wayne

22

Boteilho?

23

Corporation Counsel, we have with us Dudley Akamai

24

and representing the Maui Police Department,

25

Sergeant Mitchell Pellazar.

I guess he's not here.

Representing the
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5

For those of you that are in attendance this

2

evening/ Mr. Carroll -- Councilmember Bob Carroll/

3

the introducer of the bill r would like to say a few

4

words before we take public testimony.

5

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you/ Chair.

Mr. Carroll.

Because of

6

information received at our previous meeting/ we

7

have amended the bill.

8

and peacocks only.

9

there is enforcement.

It covers roosters/ geese/

And the other change inside
It has been determined that

10

the best person -- the best agency for enforcement

11

would be animal control/ the Humane Society/ and

12

those two changes are reflected in the -- in the

13

bill that's before us.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Thank you/ Mr. Carroll.

15

public testimony.

16

Takabayashi/ representing himself.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We'll start with

First to sign is Mr. Arthur

Mr. Chairman.

Excuse me.

Mr. Kane.

I'm sorry/ just for clarification.

20

The question would be to Mr. Carroll, is he

21

referencing his November 28th memo to the members

22

for those changes?

23

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

24

CODNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

OkaYr

Yes/ I am.

thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Carroll from
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6

Committee members?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

Thank you.

-- with the public testimony.

Mr. Takabayashi/ followed by Mr. Allen Shimoda.
.

5

6

Seeing none/ let's start --

MR. TAKABAYASHI:

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Good evening/ Honorable Council Chair/

7

Mr. Nishiki/ Honorable Council Members.

My name is

8

Art Takabayashi.

9

noise from a scientific standpoint of view/ rather

I'm here to really talk about

10

than hearing innuendoes.

11

1976 after living in Honolulu since 1942 because we

12

had a movement where our diminishing rights were

13

slowly being eroded.

14

found it to be quite a pleasurable place.

15

now recently with the urbanization/ things have

16

really started to change.

17

I basically moved here in

So I came to Maui in 1976 and
Although

So first of all/ I'll describe a decibel.

A

18

decibel is a unit of measure of loudness of sound.

19

For example/ during an argument going on between

20

Council person/ if I was to take a decibel reading,

21

Wayne would probably win about a 100 plus.

22

me go ahead and explain what I've done so far using

23

this thousand dollar,decibel meter approved by DOSH

24

and OSHA.

25

by Quest Electronics.

This will stand up in court.
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First of all, I define God-given noise.

1
2

Noises that God gave people.

First of all, children

3

screaming, they register anywhere between 60 and 85

4

dB's.

5

measures, again, between 70 and 80 dB's.

6

crying in the airplane, one of the most irritating

7

thing that can possibly happen, 70 to 75, especially

8

if they're right in the back of you and you're

9

trying to catch some rest before you hit Vegas.

Husband and wife yelling at each other,
Babies

A

10

cow mooing, between 65 and 75.

11

about 35 feet away because I couldn't jump over the

12

fence at my advanced age.

13

65 and 85 dB.

14

dB's.

15

feet in front of the rooster when it crowed.

16

singing, 60 to 75.

17

right outside of your window, between 65 and 85

18

dB's.

19

Of course this was

Pigs squealing, between

Roosters crowing r between 75 and 85

I might qualify that, I was approximately 10
Birds

Cats crying during mating season

Now, God's plan was made for a specific

20

reason, not for human beings to change the nature of

21

animals and nature of human beings.

22

you don't start banning babies from riding airplanes

23

and -- well,let me go on.

24

human-made noises, which I think the Council should

25

pay particular attention to and maybe go after

In other words,

Now r let me talk about
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1

human-made noises rather than trying to change

2

God-created noise.

3

between 70 and 90 dB's.

4

Leaf blower, that's the worst.

5

Gardens and this guy was blowing a leaf around and I

6

pulled up and I pulled this meter out.

7

what are you going to do, arrest me?

8

no, I just like find out the sound.

9

speed.

A lawn mower registers anywhere
It's as bad as the rooster.
I stopped by Luana

He said,
I said, no,

Put 'em on high

The leaf blower was between 90 and 100 dB.

10

Now, with that kind of noise level, it should be

11

imperative that any user use an earmuff, because

12

anything above 85 can cause irreversible ear damage.

13

Boom boxes, chasing after these teenagers driving

14

around with these huge 300 watt boxes, 65 to

15

dB's.

16

90

A weed wacker, 70 to 80 dB's.
A very irritating problem that they initially

17

brought it up from the subdivision along Kuihelani

18

and Puunene is that your big semi-trailers have what

19

they call a Jake Brakes or retarder that's to slow

20

the truck down as you approach the intersection.

21

as you approach the intersection, you down shift, it

22

let's out a tremendous tug.

23

try to stop it.

24

basically why I brought that up is if that noise is

25

so irritating, are you going to ban trucks from the

So

You're exhausting it to

That registers about 90 dB.
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1

highway or subdivisions cannot be built within 200

2

feet of any highway?
Planes flying over houses during the Kona

3
4

winds.

I work for Robert's.

I retired from Maui

5

Electric, but I work for Robert's now.

6

the weather condition, jets do fly completely over.

7

Today fortunately one flew over.

8

85 dB's.

9

can't fly inter-island?

Depending on

Registered about

So what do we do now during Kona wind, you

So the Honorable Council, I say please take

10
11

care of man-made noises first before trying to alter

12

God's creation.

13

belong to any organization.

14

a private citizen who has seen a lot of my rights

15

slowly being eroded.

16

specific reason, but now I'm also working on the Big

17

Island, which will probably be my next move to get

18

away from this urban, this dictating, the life style

19

that I got away from in Honolulu.

20

much.

21
22

This shirt right here -- I don't
I'm merely speaking as

And I came to Maui for a

Thank you very

Any questions?

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions for Mr. Takabayashi.

Seeing

none, thank you very much.

23

MR. TAKABAYASHI:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MR. SHIMODA:

Thank you.
Allen Shimoda, followed by David Weiss.

Honorable Chair Wayne Nishiki and Honorable
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4

10

Council Members, this is my first time speaking.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Could you adjust your microphone,

please.
MR. SHIMODA:

Okay, all right.

'For the record, I want to

5

mention that I'm a third-generation Japanese.

Both

6

my mother and father were born and raised in Hawaii

7

on Oahu.

8

locals making complaints against rooster crowing.

9

don't think this is a local versus outsider thing.

Someone told me that there's a lack of

10

I think it's a noise complaint.

11

remember my aunty lived next to a chicken farm.

12

was always complaining about the noise and always

13

seemed very tired.

14

as you might say.

15

that and she just tolerated it.

16

I

When I was little I
She

She was reluctant to make waves,
There's nothing we can do about

My grandmother lived in Wahiawa where the

17

neighbors raised some fighting cocks and grew

18

marijuana.

19

complained, since there were dozens of roosters

20

everywhere.

21

about four feet to six feet away from the house.

22

don't have to tell you the noise that that

23

rooster -- the rooster made was very loud.

24

roosters crowed at odd hours of the night and

25

morning.

All of my relatives who visited her

They even had a rooster tied to a fence

Plus the

I guess with new lights and whatever,
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motion sensor lights, all kinds of different lights,

2

roosters are even more sensitive now.
There were many times I stayed over and

3

4

didn't have a good night's sleep there.

Out of

5

frustration I made a formal complaint.

My uncle,

6

who's a doctor

7

these people -- what they might do to my grandmother

8

or to the house.

9

citizens, since their horne had been raided three

l

told me you have to consider that

These were not law-abiding

10

times before and pakalolo was confiscated.

My

11

uncle's solution was to wear earplugs, but I could

12

not get used to do that.
Our family philosophy has been to tolerate

13
14

things and get along with everybody.

I bought a

15

horne in Kihei where there were homeowners covenants

16

and agreements that state no roosters will be raised

17

in our subdivision, but many people ignored the

18

covenants.

19

noisy roosters close to my horne.

20

roosters escaped and ran into my yard and so did the

21

owner.

22

another neighbor and I visited this owner.

All the

23

person said was that it doesn't bother me.

I'm sure

24

that this friend is a law-abiding citizen r but out

25

of frustration he later said, you can hire the right

There was one resident who raised many
A couple of times

Now, out of frustration with the noise level
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1

person to burn the place down.

Another person told

2

me once, if I were you, I'd take a gun and shoot all

3

those roosters.
These are not viable options, but coming here

4
5

and saying what I have to say, I felt compelled to

6

do.

7

and, you know, even with fear and apprehension about

8

coming here, I still feel compelled to do that.

9

have to do something.

But like most local Japanese, I get nervous

f

I

I cannot take matters into my

10

own hands.

11

there who won't say, you know, what their feelings

12

are, but I feel I need to do that-.

13

advocating a law that would keep roosters out of the

14

subdivision, relocating them to some ag zone or

15

somewhere else where it won't bother the people who

16

are living in the residences.

17

time.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So I know there are more people out

Thank you.

And I am

I thank you for your

The Chair didn't say anything.

19

I was just hoping that for those of you that are

20

testifying or listening tonight you would respect

21

one another's opinion, so that's all we ask tonight,

22

and I thank you, okay.

23

MR. WEISS:

Council Chair Nishiki/ Members of the

24

Committee/ I'd like to thank you for allowing me to

25

speak.

I too am speaking on my own.
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1

special interest group or special agenda.

2

have a problem, and my wife and I, we just can't

3

sleep.

4

years, and in the last couple years it's been very,

5

very difficult.

6

I understand the complexities.

7

speaking here as well, and frankly,

8

in this room that can sleep through it, because Lord

9

knows we've tried, earplugs, sleeping in the living

10

I just

You know, we've lived in our house for 16

I know -- I've been here 25 years.
I am not comfortable
I envy anybody

room, everything.
I don't have anything against the birds,

11

12

their owners, what they do with them, that's not my

13

issue.

14

that urbanization.

15

it.

16

ended up having a family and having to

17

get -- to support my family.

18

years it's been extremely difficult.

19

sides.

20

strangle my neighbors r but, you know, until somebody

21

says differently, that's their right.

22

know, culturally and life styler I don't want to

23

impede on that.

24

fact, if there was a way that could keep them quietr

25

I could care less how many they've got.

It's just that unfortunately I am part of
I didn't create it or ask for

You know, I moved here 25 years ago to surf and

And in the last couple
I see all

You know, it's hard for me not to want to

And, you

I just hopefully -- as a matter of
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If I don't have to hear them at 3:00 in the

1

2

morning -- I don't know scientifically about the

3

decibels.

4

know is that tbey can fight all night long.

5

of times they do, and that doesn't bother me, but

6

the birds at 3:00 a.m., literally sometimes at 11:30

7

or 12:00.

8

unbearable, I wouldn't be taking your time or being

9

here.

I don't know anything about that.

All I
A lot

It's -- you know, if it wasn't

You know, last time I was here

and I've

10

heard a lot of different arguments, and, you know,

11

there are some annoyances and some noise.

12

example dogs, dogs barking annoyed people, and at

13

one point in time this County acknowledged that and

14

did something about it.

15

next door, a complaint can be filed with one

16

department and eventually it could end up with the

17

DA, and I don't know -- I haven't had that problem,

18

but I do know that there's a viable alternative if a

19

dog's barking.

And for

If there's a dog barking

20

And as I said earlier, I've been here quite a

21

while and understand the complexities of this issue,

22

but frankly, I wouldn't have given up a day's work

23

or helping my kids with their homework tonight or

24

having dinner with them if I didn't think this was

25

very important and I wasn't woke up every night.
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1

they had 30 birds next door and I didn't hear it, I

2

wouldn't be taking anybody's time.
I just wanted to end by saying that after the

3
4

last meeting Council Chair Nishiki was quoted by

5

saying this is a life style and this is a local life

6

style, and frankly I totally agree with it.

7

want to get in the way.

8

that don't practice this life style if you live in

9

one of our County-developed subdivisions.

I don't

But the ironic thing is

If you

10

live in the Skill Village, don't bring your roosters

11

because we'll prosecute you or we'll sue you in

12

civil court, which I alluded to last time.

13

it's -- I understand that, but why is it that in a

14

subdivision developed by the County that's probably

15

concerned about property values or the safety and

16

well being or comfort of their own tenants would

17

they put these into the deeds and enforce it but

18

expect us not to live by that?

19

really have to say.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Let the record show the

speaker was David Weiss.

22

none, thank you.

23

Darren Medeiros.

25

MR. CUMMINGS:

And that's all I

Is there any questions?

21

24

So

Any questions?

Seeing

Oliver Cummings, followed by

Aloha, Chairman, Council Members, Ma'am.

I'm back here again.

Going try my best.
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reason 11m here is because of noise.

11m telling

2

you, a neighbor just moved next to me.

3

brought nine birds with nine A-frame houses.

4

just bought the place.

5

over and I talked to him real nicely and I -- I

6

explained to him that my wife is ill.

7

suffering from cancer.

8

diabetes.

9

as I can be and as humble as I can be I did speak to

In August he

He brought nine.

He

I went

11m ill.

11m

Shels suffering from

Welve both got heart problems.

As honest

10

him in a nice, kind way respecting his privacy.

11

then I asked him, are you going to continue raising

12

these birds in this residential area?

13

yes.

14

go see the law and see what can be done about it.

15

And if I offend you, I apologize.

16

country.

17

says, no, 11m going to get rid of the birds.

18

And

He told me

Then I told him as honest as I can be, I will

I have rights too.

Itls a free

He stopped me and he

Four days later I hear more different tunes

19

and addition.

Now, mind you this is in August.

20

Today he has wall-to-wall chicken coop, A-frame

21

house wherever get room.

22

condominium.

23

and he does good work.

24

give me a break.

25

residential area all at a different tune.

Condominium, beautiful

Hels a carpenter.

Hels a contractor,

I praise him for that.

Forty to 50 cocks in the
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1

honest.

2

humble myself when I talk to him.

3

I went see him.

4

I call the Police Department.

5

come.

6

one report.

7

there is no law concerning noise or roosters.

8

Noise, I would say, and thereby when they

9

report and the other 16 times I call them, they make

10

Be honest.

It's a heck of a thing.

Nothing.

I

Three more times

Nothing.

What can I do?

The Police Department

Seventeen times they come and they only put
Why do they put one report?

Because

ma~e

one

no further report.

11

And the Sergeant was very kind to me and he

12

told me it's only because the Council never made a

13

law.

14

we're coming up to 2004 and we still running prop

15

airplanes.

Jets flying, and we're not keeping up

16

with time.

You know the mistake you make as far

17

as -- I like you rooster guys.

18

your chicken.

19

no bring them in the residential area.

20

protected

21

were, but you beginning to move into areas that is

22

people that go work, people that retire, kids that

23

want to sleep, and it can't be done.

24

get up in the middle of the night, he says,

25

er-er-er-er-er.

Never made a law.

How about that.

I like you.

2000--

I like you guys with

Don't get me wrong.

But

You was

you was already protected where you

My grandson

And I look at him, I says, what's a
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1

matter r boy?

2

so much noise?

3

He tell mer Papar what is that making
I say it's a bird.

How -- how else can

I born and raised

I turn 74 next month.

I was brought up in

4

here.

5

camps.

6

culture r from my knowledge at that time.

7

camp police in every camp assigned to the camp.

8

What were they there for?

9

that there was peace and quiets within the camp.

You talk about culture r I tell you about
They had

They were there to see

10

And if you raise chickens r ducks r pigs r what have

11

your they'll designate an area that these things be

12

raised, to include farming.

13

cultural r cultural is bringing the bird within the

14

residential district like it is happening now r I get

15

hard time swallow that.

So when you tell me

I'm here because of an injustice.

16

I am here

17

pleading for justice.

I no mean to hurt you guys.

18

I know almost all you guys.

19

here.

20

get rid of their camp.

21

going -- how they going keep up with the law?

22

Company creates a bunch of people to take care of

23

the law within this residential district.

24

had some good -- good people handling that and they

25

were doing a good job.

I born and raised over

1950 they create Dream City.

Now plantations

So what happened?

How they

And we

And then somehow the
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1

Department -- Police Department come into existence

2

and they don't have the law with them to persecute

3

or move these sound-making things where it's

4

supposed to be.

5

plead with me.

6

he felt terrible about the whole situation.

7

thanked him.

8

he's a wonderful guy.

9

They don't have it.
He was a nice guy.

The officer
And he felt

I felt good about that.

I

You know t

Telling me.

So I'm here to plead what he tell me, create

10

a law for noise.

11

They're flying two times the sound now, three times

12

the sound t the noise of sound.

13

in the propeller age and not do nothing.

14

Council member t I know them.

15

I hope he don't feel bad about itt but I told him,

16

I'll see you Monday night.

17

testimony.

18

They get something about dogs barking t yeah?

19

This -- that not the first time we meet.

20

the second time we meet.

21

in here.

22

but it just goes to show you that some are not

23

listening.

24
25

This is -- this is jet age.

About what?

Let's not stay back
All the

I met one last week.

I'll be giving

Noise.

Noise?

Oh t yeah.

This is

The first time he wasn't

I don't know if his ears was open or not t

Joe Pontanilla

t

aloha.

You from my district.

I hear brot.her Carroll make mention about this
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1

subject.

2

ask that the voters begin to open their eyes and

3

begin to direct their voting in the proper manner.

4

If we not going to get action, I'm asking the

5

citizens to vote properly, the retired personnel,

6

the working people in behalf of their family to give

7

us justice and put things in the proper perspective.

8

I feel like hell, you know, coming and talk to you

9

people like that.

10

Kahului's getting infected.

I'm going to

You guys are supposed to be

educated.

11

Now we get one guy in charge of KD Company,

12

Lawrence -- Jimmy Lawrence, faithful guy, fighting

13

to try get back the comfortableness of Dream City

14

area, the residential area.

15

officer in the Police Department, retired, and went

16

through schooling and have been talking to you

17

people like honest, and you give him a deaf ear.

18

The education he had, the education he have, who he

19

is representing, he's practically begging just like

20

me.

21

Knowledgeable, ranking

I think it's very unfair.

I love you guys.

I get one new neighbor across from me where

22

this guy raise the chicken, and the poor guy is from

23

the mainland.

24

and I want to sell them, we taxpayers, we losing out

25

because of the noise.

Half a million dollar house, if you

We can't sell them, not
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unless we sell them to somebody that want to expand

2

the chicken farm to my area and maybe buy the whole

3

place out.

I don't know.

No offense.

No offense.

The guy that raising chickens next to me, I

4
5

told him I was going to the Police Department, well,

6

I went to the courthouse.

7

It's really not funny.

8

cost me every print -- every print I make cost me

9

one buck.

Hey, it's not funny.

I get -- I get papers that

Just to find out if he is living a proper

10

citizen.

11

raising fighting chickens in the -- in the

12

residential area because these so-called cocks lay

13

eggs, golden eggs, golden eggs through gambling.

14

Bottom line.

15

in industrial area?

16

'em.

they

Why would you raise fighting chickens
It's -- you're not going to eat

Chairman, somebody like talk over here.

17

18

I think the reason they raising

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, you know what, Mr. Cummings, I've

19

given you ten minutes.

20

telling you to stop, okay, but I think you need to

21

have some consideration.

22

speakers r okay.

23

MR. CUMMINGS:

24

CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

I've got -- and I'm not

We've got 50 some odd

Mr. Chairman
If everybody speaks as long as

be here till 12 o'clock, and that's fine.
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telling you what to do.

2

MR. CUMMINGS:

No! no.

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

But I'm asking you make your pointr we'll

4

listen to you, but please don't punish the rest of

5

them that want to speak and --

6

MR. CUMMINGS:

Thank you.

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

that is your free willr okay.

That's

8

allr because I've not initiated any time limitations

9

for you.

10

MR. CUMMINGS:

Yeahr okay.

AnywaYr to all you guys raise

11

the chicken r my father used to raise chicken too.

12

know about chickens.

13

I like to go there because the food they sell r ono r

14

very good.

15

and crawling on the ground with their guts and blood

16

hanging out.

17

when you used to raise them in the proper place.

18

The law never bothered you.

We didn't have to have

19

something like this happen.

It's caused because the

20

birds are brought in the wrong area.

21

I

I've been. to chicken fights.

I pity the chickens who get sliced up

You want to do itr you had it good

I love you guys.

You guys mad with mer wellr

22

I'm sorry.

23

trying to be as humble as I possibly can ber and I

24

did approach you and talk to you about this and I

25

did what I said I would dOr and I will continue.

My neighbor r I apologize to you.
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And

2

thank you very sincerely.

l

Mr. Chairman, I appreciate the extra time, and

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

MR. CUMMINGS:

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

?(FROMTHEAUDIENCE):

7

CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

9
10

Do you wish to speak more?
No.
Okay.

Any questions?
Yes, sir.

No, sir -- sir, you're not allowed to ask

questions right now.
? (FROM THE AUDIENCE):

Oh,· okay.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

When we call you, you can speak.

Okay.

11

Right now the question is for Council members.

12

Okay, thank you very much.

13

Medeiros, followed by Aimee Anderson.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

question.

16

CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

Mr. Chairman.

Darren

Mr. Chairman, one

Mr. Molina.
Just in light of the concern that

18

you brought up about time, will there be time limits

19

you're going to establish tonight or we'll just

20

leave it as is?

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I would hope, because we've given other

22

people the time, I would hate to punish the rest if

23

they've got a story to tell.

24

everyone of you would remember that there are 50

25

speakers, and, you know, if you can get your point

I would just hope that

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 12/1/03

24

1

across with a few words.

2

well here.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I think we listen very

Thank you, Chair.

I just bring

4

that up because there's some people that, you know,

5

got to go work tomorrow and they might want to know

6

when they're going to be coming up, so -- but thank

7

you, Chairman.

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. MEDEIROS:

Okay, thank you.
Joe, I still going to vote for you.

10

evening.

11

I think there's way too much more important things

12

for worry about than roosters crowing, yeah.

13

something that is silly to me.

14

much, earplugs no work, make try build sound proof

15

walls, because we not going nowhere, ah.

16

holidays.

17
18

19

CHAIR NISHIKI:

My name Dan Medeiros.

Good

I oppose this bill.

It's

Bother you that

Happy

Thank you very much.
Thank you.

Aimee Anderson, representing

the Maui Humane Society, followed by Floyd Weaver.
MS. ANDERSON:

Good evening, everyone.

My name is Aimee

20

Anderson.

I'm the Director of Animal Control with

21

the Maui Humane Society.

22

do have to acknowledge and thank Bob Carroll once

23

again for having the courage to bring something up

24

that's not particularly popular and somewhat

25

controversial, but I do believe

I see we meet again, and I

i~'s

a necessary
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1

evil because of the urbanization issue that we've

2

heard about all evening.

3

comments and then I also want to go over some of the

4

revisions.

5

we have excluded certain species, that this -- I

6

think was made clear last time·we got together, that

7

this really was an issue regarding roosters

8

predominantly and also predominantly noise.

I want to make a few

The comment I want to make is I see that

You had some people testify that they

9

10

particularly didn't mind the cock fighting aspect of

11

the world but they did mind the noise.

12

obviously am against both, but nevertheless, I'm not

13

going to dwell on the cock fighting aspect, but

14

let's call a spade a spade.

15

noise primarily, and by anyone's own admission there

16

is not a reasonable, nor feasible, nor humane way of

17

keeping roosters quiet.
So what do we do?

18

I for one

This is about rooster

That is a fact.

Okay.

It's unlike dogs, because

19

dogs can be controlled to be quiet through humane

20

alternatives and training mechanisms.

21

cannot.

22

hearing tonight thus far is that roosters and the

23

noise they create should outweigh people's right to

24

have a peaceful night's sleep or a peaceful

25

existence or a certain quality of life on their own

Roosters

You hear it's a natural reaction.
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property that they're paying taxes on.

2

is highly unfair.

3

Society supports the premise of this bill.

4

I think that

So for obvious reasons the Humane

I am going to bring up a couple of issues

5

perhaps can be answered tonight that I have a

6

question about.

7

had asked that if Animal Control was going to be

8

considered to be involved in any revisions, that I'd

9

be asked or that I'd be involved in that process.

I have asked -- in all fairness I

10

Tonight's the first night I've seen this, and I see

11

that Animal Control is now being considered to be

12

the authorizing agent to enforce this law.

13

don't disagree with the premise of that.

14

that's a logical conclusion.

15

concerns, and that is the fact that the manpower we

16

currently have is really not enough to adequately

17

address the animal problems that currently exist on

18

this island.

19

Well, I
I think

I do have some obvious

Secondly, and this is a big one, it talks

20

about seizing these animals.

21

I would have that need to be considered is, number

22

one, if you've ever been to any of these -- some of

23

these residences, some of these residences truly

24

have 100 birds.

25

number one?

Okay, so two questions

Where are we going to put them,

Where are we going to put, them
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humanely, number two?

Okay.

I know what the end

2

result of a lot of these birds' lives are, but if

3

they're going to be in our custody, they have to be

4

handled and treated humanely, period.

5

we're not going to make exceptions to that.

That's

The other thing I have a concern about is

6
7

there's nothing in this revision as to what happens

8

with the birds once they're seized and impounded.

9

What's the process?

Are they automatically

Are they

do we hold them for an

10

forfeited?

11

infinite period of time while there's injunctions

12

and judicial procedures?

13

to that, because otherwise I think that would be a

14

major fault in this bill to not have this come full

15

circle as to what to do with these animals once

16

seized.

So I would need an answer

So the main issues I have as far as Animal

17
18

Control enforcing this is, yes, I agree that Animal

19

Control is the logical choice to enforce an animal

20

bill.

21

currently have to adequately address this issue.

22

Because as you can see, there are just a fraction of

23

people here tonight that represent people that own

24

roosters.

25

are to seize everyone of these person's animals

I have concerns about the lack of manpower we

So if the bill passed tomorrow and we now
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1

which are going to be, I would assume collectively,

2

because I know some of these gentlemen, in the

3

thousands perhaps.

4

deal with this issue, okay.

We're not adequately equipped to

5

Please do not get me wrong when I say that I

6

think this is a good and valuable premise and, yes,

7

this is something that's going to have to be

8

addressed.

9

shy away from it, because you have people that will

I know that it's easy -- we just want to

10

threaten pulling their votes, you'll have people

11

that make other types of threats, because I've heard

12

them in the audience.

13

it's a necessary issue that simply is going to have

14

to be addressed in Maui County.

15

only County that doesn't have some sort of ban or

16

restrictions on this issue.

17

re-inventing the wheel or creating something that's

18

never been created in this State, okay.

19

here for any questions.

20

audience if you folks have any questions as it may

21

pertain to Animal Control.

22

It's a volatile issue, but

Maui County is the

So we're not

I'm also

I'll be sitting in the

And, Bob, I may have caught you off guard.

23

I'm not sure if I'm allowed, Chair, to -- if he can

24

answer those provisional questions I've asked or if

25

I should just have that -- wait to see what comes up
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at a later date on this.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

I think what you brought up the nine of us

3

that are here or not here tonight will have that

4

discussion later on.

5

MS. ANDERSON:

6

CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MS. ANDERSON:

8

CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

10
11

Okay.
And we will invite you.
Okay, I appreciate that; Wayne.
Thank you.

Thank you.

Any questions for Aimee?

Seeing none, thank you.

Floyd Weaver, followed by

Robert Brath.
MR. WEAVER:

Good evening, folks.

I'm Floyd Weaver.

I

<

12

live in Kahakuloa, Maui.

13

Kahakuloa, doesn't really mean this is going to not

14

affect me.

15

oppose the passage of PLU-15 because the proposed

16

bill has not been presented in a professional --

17

excuse me, I'm very nervous

18

presented in a deceit -- unprofessional, deceitful

19

manner, it also takes away a long held right of

20

property owners, residential property owners.

21

It will.

Just because I live in

I'm a registered voter.

I

has not only been

Originally this PLU-15 bill was presented

22

back in May of 2003 with the words fowl meaning live

23

chickens, turkeys, geese, ducks, and peacocks, along

24

with proposed amendments to Title 19 of the Maui

25

County Code.

That's like the ordinances.
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all aware of that.

2

removed, thereafter the words live chicken and ducks

3

were removed and replaced with the word rooster,

4

which most of us only found out about tonight.

5

Thereafter the word turkey was

What I see here is outright disrespect for

6

the people of Maui County.

Four days after

7

Mr. Carroll's press release giving the public an

8

idea of what his final wording was going to be, we

9

are having a hearing on it.

Was all this

10

orchestrated to happen in this manner, or is

11

Mr. Carroll simply stumbling forward?

12

chicken or duck people to testify, just rooster

13

owners now.

14

then I will come back to get rid of the live chicken

15

and duck owners.

16

take away the right for residential property owners

17

to raise and breed any kind of fowl in their

18

backyards and your actions have shown that you have

19

not done enough research in this matter.

20

No more live

First take the rooster owners out, and

It is obvious to me you intend to

If I were to ask you to show me a map of Maui

21

which -- of which residential lots allow roosters

22

and which do not, could you?

23

are zoned agriculture?

24

allow roosters and which do not, even though some of

25

these ag lots are as big as 20 acres?

How about lots that

Could you show me which do

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

How about if

31

PLU 12/1/03

1

I ask you to show me the percent-wise where the

2

complaints are coming from, could you do that?

3

solution to take away the right of every residential

4

landowner regardless of where the complaints are

5

coming from is not proper.

Your

6

Mr. Robert Carroll, I'm not asking you and

7

the eight other members of this County Council to

8

disapprove PLU-15.

9

tonight, tomorrow, or at any time in the future

I'm asking you not to approve it

10

until more research has been done as to how it is to

11

impact the people of the County of Maui, not just

12

the island of Maui.

13

And if I may, I have a few other things here.

14

There was some press releases released the first

15

I wasn't -- I haven't been on this very long.

16

just got started on this.

17

believe this is the first one.

18

The Maui News prints articles that are of interest

19

to the people.

20

article, Meeting to Discuss Proposed Rooster Ban,

21

November 20th.

22

article, ah?

23

And the last -- excuse me, the last article,

24

November 29th, Bob Carroll's last statement to the

25

press right here, small article, but bigger than the

I

I have a paper here.

I

Okay, November 20th,

Right here we have a small little

November 26th, coqui frog, big
Real important to the people of Maui.
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first one on the 20th/ but not like the coqui frog.

2

Also, I've done some research on this.

3

seems the original letter concerning all of this was

4

started way the heck back in 2001/ September, and

5

that was by Mr. Kane writing a letter to Mr. Pat

6

Kawano.

7

he picked up the ball and he carried it forward.

8

And like I said, in the beginning he presented a

9

proposed bill, and he's changed it and changed it

10

and changed it, and it's confused the hell out of

11

us.

12

been changed around a lot.

13

to be on the 3rd and we were all prepared for that

14

and then we found out it wasn't, and then it was on

15

the 1st.

16

about a week before it was on the 1st.

17

released.

18

states roosters, we didn't find out about it until

19

tonight.

20

used the word roosters in the bill.

21

press releases he used roosters, but he didn't tell

22

the people that it was live ducks and geese and all

23

that.

24
25

It

And then Mr. Carroll come into office and

And also the date of these hearings has also
It was originally going

But we didn't know it was on the 1st until
It wasn't

And the final draft of the bill that

We had an idea, but all along he never
In all his

So it's really been deceitful.
There are so many new subdivisions that do

not allow roosters in them and there are only a few
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1

pl~ces

2

in them.

3

complaining that they bought into a subdivision or

4

whatever and some guy comes along with some

5

chickens, well, apparently that's allowed, because

6

in Kahakuloa, when I look mauka across Kahekili

7

Highway, we have a massive subdivision, and that's

8

big acres, and you cannot have a rooster up there.

9

You cannot.

10

that are residential that do allow roosters
Now, those are the people here tonight

agriculture.

And that is agriculture land zoned
Cheap land based.

Because when I stand on my lot, which is

11

12

agriculture, I look to my left, my neighbor

13

subdivided his ag lot into two- and three-acre

14

parcels.

15

How can that be done?

16

problem for me.

17

residences there.

18

lots.

19

To my right, looking mauka, 30 acres.

20

November the surveyors asked permission to cross my

21

land to survey in a 50-foot right-of-way.

22

what that means, 50-foot right-of-way, small lots.

23

Yes, I talked to the lawyer.

24

lives in Mississippi, but I talked to his lawyer.

25

They're chopping it up into two small lots, more

We don't have no more fire protection.
It's going to create a

There's going to be eight potential
There's already seven on two

So there's going to be four more.

That's 11.

Middle of

You know

The man -- the owner
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likely five-acre lots, who knows.

With 50-foot

2

right-of-way, that's the only reason, otherwise it

3

would be 24 feet.
So see, I have a problem out there not right

4
5

now, but it's coming.

6

move into areas where chickens are allowed, where

7

roosters are allowed, where pigs are allowed and

8

then they try to change the rules.

9

residential lots that have roosters on them now have

10

had that right for 40, 50 years and now they want to

11

take it away just because they happen to be in an

12

area where it allows roosters.

13

Are there any questions?

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And it's all because people

All these

Thank you very much.

Any questions for Mr. Weaver?

You know, I

15

see a lot of blame has been placed on Mr. Carroll

16

about times and dates, but I will take that

17

responsibility.

18

finally we arrived at this.

19

inconvenienced any of you or made it seem like

20

government was trying to trick you, that was not the

21

purpose.

22

evening so that all of you could attend.

23

can see, we've got majority of the members here.

24

I take that responsibility.

25

MR. WEAVER:

I've tried to get a date and
And if I've

I tried to get a date that was in the

I apologize.

Thank you very much.
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CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Robert Brath r followed by Paul

Vargas.
MR. WEAVER:

My name is Floyd Weaver, and I live in the

Kahakuloa area.

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

MR. BRATH:

Thank you.

Chairman Nishiki and Members of the Council,

7

my name is Robert Brath.

I'm a practicing dentist

8

that practices both on Molokai and in Lahaina.

9

not own one rooster, but I am against this bill for

I do

10

a number of reasons.

11

raise roosters, and I came from a farm.

12

one time had over 800 chickens we raised for eggs.

13

We sold eggs.

14

eggs, we fattened up those hens and we sold stewing

15

hens.

16

and the neighbors had chickens and they had roosters

17

running around, and I don't remember hearing those

18

roosters crow.

19

of my life style.

20

crow when I go over to my neighbors, but some of the

21

neighbors complain about the roosters crowing.

22

very man that has complained about the roosters

23

crowing has a macaw, and when he goes to work that

24

macaw squawks all day long, way worse than any

25

rooster, I promise you.

I have a lot of patients that
My dad at

When the chickens stopped laying

And we had a lot of roosters running around

You know why?

Because it was part

And I don't hear the roosters
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1

Now, one of my friends couldn't be here

2

tonight because he was in the hospital yesterday and

3

he's laid up with a slipped disk in his back, but he

4

told me that when he was working for the plantation,

5

Pioneer Mill, he lived in Lahaina Pump -- Wainee

6

Village, Jo Anne Johnson, if you don't know that it

7

was called Lahaina-Pump -- but he was the

8

Vice-Chairman of the Committee when the plantation

9

said we've got to get rid of these plantation camps.

10

They're too costly for us.

11

you folks into a subdivision, and the subdivision

12

that he was the Vice-Chairman for was called Kilauea

13

Mauka.

14

those people, the plantation owners, was what are we

15

going to do with our animals?

16

said that the plantation camp, why can't they have

17

their animals somewhere else?

18

the plantation did give you a place to raise, but

19

today where do we have to go?

20

go?

21

So we're going to move

And the first question that was asked of

Our brother up here

Well, in those days

Where do we have to

I spent a lot of time in Olowalu.

I've lived

22

in the islands now for 30 years.

23

is my anniversary of 30 years practicing on Molokai.

24

We raised pigs in the backyard in Olowalu.

25

complained.

In fact tomorrow

Nobody

When it rained, the pigs made pretty
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1

bad stink.

My father-in-law used to tease and saYr

2

oh r that's dollar signs r because that's how he made

3

his livelihood.

4

subdivision there in Olowalu came up for auction by

5

the State.

6

everybody for this lot.

7

this man who had owned the lot could not get a hold

8

of the lot because he had never made a proper will.

9

He was an old Filipino man.

A lot that was part of the Kapaiki

A man from Chicago came and out bid
The own family members of

He didn't know about

10

wills and those sort of things.

11

Chicago bought the lotr built a great big house in

12

there r and right away there were complaints about

13

the smell of the pigs.

14

had to move the pigs up into Olowalu Valley.

15

happened then?

16

build a house up there r because people would go up

17

and steal therpigs because there was nobody there.

18

This was our problem.

19

So this man from

So we spent three months and
What

We had to finally move up there,

Now back to the plantation.

The plantation

20

guaranteed these people r well r we can't -- the lots

21

are not big enough to have a cow or a pig or a

22

horse r but we guarantee that you can have your

23

poultry.

24

Pioneer Mill made to those people who moved into

25

Kilauea Mauka, but as you all know, the original

That was a guarantee that Pioneer made
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1

intent of Kilauea Mauka was one family, one house.

2

What's happened now?

3

got houses with -- if you read in the paper, they've

4

got four rental units plus their own home on that

5

small lot.

6

there and they start complaining.

7

roosters.

8

able to get rid of the plantation camps.

9

have no place for the roosters.

10

What are we going to do?

You look at those.

And so what happens?

They've

People move in
Oh, I hear

Well, that was the way the plantation was
Now we

I would be in favor

11

of this bill if the County wanted to put up in every

12

district a special ag lot where for a dollar a year

13

you could go in there and raise your birds and your

14

chickens and geese and whatever, and I'm sure that

15

everybody up here would be in favor of that too, but

16

the County isn't willing to do that.

17

afford a piece of property in Olowalu where I've

18

lived off and on for 30 years.

19

Pioneer Mill got chopped up and the lots are now

20

close to $500,000, and I'm a practicing dentist and

21

I can't afford that.

22

Why?

I can't even

Because

So where are we going to go?

My suggestion is those places that have been

23

given the right to raise roosters, every Realtor

24

should state to those people who are buying in there

25

you're going to have noise in here because this is
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1

what's here.

If you don't like it, let's go to

2

Kaanapali Hillside or Kaanapali Golf Villas.

3

Because we're losing our agrarian life style in

4

Hawaii, and unfortunately that's what a lot of

5

people have moved here for is because they like that

6

slow paced, easy life, and they come here and ruin

7

that very life style by complaining about this sort

8

of thing.
And so I am definitely against this sort of

9

10

bill on the basis that there are people who this has

11

been their life style.

12

plantat'ion camps.

13

basically part of the family.

14

would spend the time to go and visit with some of

15

our older seniors that have raised fighting cocks

16

and this has been part of their life style, you

17

would find that these people who are talking about

18

that it's all about the golden egg of gambling,

19

that's bologna.

20

gamble.

21

the cock fights, and I didn't even know that I was

22

gambling, but I couldn't prove it, so I just paid

23

the fine and went my merry way.

24
25

They've worked in the

They've had their roosters as
And if any of you

Because there's a lot of us that we

In fact I just paid a fine for gambling at

But that is not the issue.

The issue is that

this is pride in being able to raise an animal and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

PLU 12/1/03

40

1

have it do the things that you want it.

2

what the big majority of the old timers that raise

3

cocks are interested in, and unfortunately we can't

4

afford a big lot where we can put our birds.

5

basically what you're going to do is you're going to

6

just snuff out by this bill part of some people's

7

life style that has been going on for generations.

8

Thank you very much.

9

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

And that is

And so

Any questions for the

10

Mr. Weaver?

11

Paul Vargas.

12

stories and we are on number eight and we've got 60

13

more to testify.

14

MR. VARGAS:

Seeing none, Robert Brath, followed by
I can see that all of you have our

Mr. Chairman, first of all, I object of this

15

bill, and I just wanted to let you guys know I've

16

been raising these rooster since I was 15 years old,

17

from camp days till now.

18

of exaggerate that roosters crow all night and all

19

day.

20

sure, you can hear them at night, or you turn on

21

your flood lights and stuff

22

noise.

23

in my backyard, sit there all night, if you hear two

24

crows or three crows all night, you're lucky.

25

only when you turn your lights on and you distract

And some people, they kind

They crow because maybe the moon is full,

l

you going to hear some

Come my house, I've got about 150.
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them, sure, you're going to have crowing.
And as Mr. Brath and everybody else say, you

2
3

know, we're -- you guys squeezing everybody out, you

4

know, by trying to impose this new ordinance on

5

everybody.

6

life style.

7

that's the way it is, you know.

8

agriculture, so, you know, and I raise those

9

chickens and stuff, and I intend to raise them until

They've got nowhere to go.

That's their

They threw us out of the camps and
Luckily I got

10

I'm 83, hopefully.

11

Planning 'Commission should really look into like

12

that ag lots, you know, that's been all approved all

13

up here in the mac nut fields and stuff like that.

14

You know, everybody else, you get sign -- they get

15

all these big lots that say no chickens, no ducks,

16

no pigs.

17

We're not going to raise -- we only get palm trees.

18

So that's all I got to say, and I'm against the

19

bill.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

MR. VARGAS:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23
24
25

And I think the Council and

We don't eat grass.

You know what I mean.

Thank you.

Okay, thank you.
Martin Nunez, ,III, and then I've got

Martin Nunez to follow after him.
MR. NUNEZ, III:
Members.

Good evening, Mr. Nishiki, Council
I've stated my name is Martin Nunez, III.
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I'm here to ask you to vote down PLU-15.

IUd like

2

to start off by giving a brief history of myself.

3

I'm a paying

4

United States Air Force.

5

had the honor of attending an institute of higher

6

studies, so I hope you understand I'm not a speaker

7

and things like that, but in my brief course of

8

study and my involvement in the military I came to

9

understand and appreciate the documents of our

taxpaying, voting, veteran of the
I never took advantage or

10

founding forefathers, such as the Constitution,

11

Articles of Independence, things like -- that are in

12

that, like limited government and life, liberty, and

13

the pursuit of happiness.

14

In saying that, I -- Council, I -- that just

15

goes to show my knowledge of the modern day due

16

process.

17

subject in regards to real estate.

18

demands for housing are very high recently, and I

19

know that that's a subject that you guys have been

20

working on and had some meetings on.

21

blue collar, common -- common man, hard working to

22

own a place, keep my fowl, but the demand of

23

realty -- of real estate brings prices up and then I

24

suffer from a little thing called fixed income.

25

That doesn't allow me to acquire a place where it's

At this time I'd like to also touch the
As you know, the
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2

acceptable.
I know this is an issue that you guys are

3

working on, especially in West Maui, you know, but I

4

hope that you guys hear me and understand that with

5

time and as the ball is rolling and with water

6

reservoirs and you guys working on the traffic

7

infrastructure and stuff like that and that these

8

properties and new properties and new residents will

9

reside so that we can acquire the places where we

10

can keep roosters.

11

proposal for the County is unnecessary, and sooner

12

or later with time that you'll see that this -- that

13

these complaints and the things that -- the

14

complaints that are being brought forward will

15

become obsolete.

16

That's why I feel that this

With -- to please both parties, the non-fowl

17

fanciers and the fowl fanciers, we as time goes by

18

and as the development of Maui does roll on, there's

19

going to be a place for the fanciers and for the

20

non-fanciers.

21

time and patience.

22

vote down this ordinance.

23

It's just going to take a matter of
That's why I'm asking you to

In closing, I'd like to go back to the

24

articles of our founding forefathers, right to the

25

people and giving the right to our elected
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1

officials.

I place upon you to vote this down

2

because I believe -- I honestly believe in our

3

government, in our system of government, that you

4

guys understand that I've placed the power in you as

5

a voter and I believe you in elected officials to

6

place and to do what's dignant and just.

7

in you for you guys, elected officials, to consider

8

me as a voter and vote down this ordinance that's

9

unjust.

I believe

I put -- I place and I pray that you

10

elected officials do the right thing and the just

11

thing.

12

in Kihei.

13
14

15

Thank you.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

My name is Martin and I reside

Any questions for Mr. Nunez?

Martin

Nunez, Sr., I guess, followed by Christina Hemming.
MR. NUNEZ:

Good evening, Council chamber.

My name is

16

Martin Nunez r and I oppose this bill because it's

17

going to create a tremendous amount of burden into

18

families that have lived in the island for

19

generations.

20

living for tradition.

21

I'm a foreigner.

22

the reason why I stayed is because I love the way

23

Maui life is.

24

everybody was free, where you could hear the --

25

every bird in paradise, you know.

They have created an atmosphere of
Respect their way of living.

I came here from the mainland, and

This is a great place to live, where
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There is families here that came also in the

1

2

plantation days.

3

animals t they believe, their culture, and I vote

4

down this bill because it's too much of a city bill.

5

Okay.

6

would have stayed on metropoly and lived with city

7

rules.

8

which is one of the reasons why a lot of them stay

9

here.

If I wanted to live in a metropolYt I think I

I'd like to see Maui County stay country,

That's all I want to say.

10

you all.

11

Lahaina.

12

CHAIR NISHIKI:

13
14

They have the rights to their

I want to thank

My name is Martin Nunez and I live in

Thank you.

Questions?

Seeing none.

Christina Hemming t followed by Anthony Steele.
MS. HEMMING:

Good evening t Chair Council Nishiki and

15

County Council.

16

I'm glad that you took chickens out.

17

the woman from the Humane Society has a really good

18

point.

19

overburdened t so is the County Council going to

20

appropriate money for enforcement officers t if

21

that's the case?

22

I'm here.

I spoke before on this.
I think that

I meant the Humane Society is already

I am offended that this noise issue does not

23

include dogs.

I lived in a place where I had a

24

neighbor who abused his dogs and they would wake me

25

up between 2:00 and 5:00 in the morning all the
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time.

In order to resolve,that problem, I sold my

2

house.

And that was -- it's been a very hard move

3

for me.

4

I moved into a house and in the back lot there's a

5

guy that got seven pens and all the dogs are all

6

locked up in there and I've got to listen to that

7

too.

8

Society.

9

call them up.

That was just a couple of months ago.

And

But I know what it takes with the Humane
You've got to make a tape.

You've got to

You've got to do this stuff.

You've

10

got to put in all the paperwork.

Then you've got to

11

hire a lawyer and you've got to take it to court.

12

Well, that all costs a lot of money.

13

that.

So I didn't do

I had a rooster farm right down the road in

14
15

Kula and there's about 50 roosters on there.

I love

16

roosters, so they didn't bother me.

17

problem.

18

that was a problem for me.

19

I asked that you would limit the roosters to one per

20

lot.

21

Now, I do think on a zero lot line there should be

22

an enforcement of no roosters, but anything over a

23

zero lot line or an apartment district really should

24

be allowed to have a rooster.

25

important for chickens to have roosters.

It was not a

Having a dog near my house barking, now
The last time I was here

I hear you have here residential district.

Because it's
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take care of chickens.

2

population~

3

population.

They help the insect

They help with the food scrap

I mean/ ultimately I would love to see Public

4

I mean let's get -- let's get this in a big

5

Works

6

perspective.

7

have a mandatory composting facility at the garbage

8

dump and you put the roosters out there and let them

9

pick through the garbage.

This is an agrarian island.

Why not

You know/ instead we're

10

just dumping it into the landfill.

11

get creative

12

mean/ districts.

13

residential district.

If you want to

creative with districts, okay, I
Okay.

So I don't agree with the
Maybe zero lot line/ but that

14

'would be it.

15

enforcement.

16

urbanization of an agrarian area and that is a very

17

sad thing.

18

it's sad to see -- come home/ have your chickens/

19

have -- have your animals/ eat them/ it's much --

20

it's a much healthier life style.

21

life style concept.

22

problem with where they be impounded, and I do think

23

that this is more of a community issue that needs a

24

lot more discussion.

25

There would need to be money for
It is a gentrification and

It's sad not to be able to sleep and

So I support the

I do have a process of where -'--

Also, the fines would be no more than a
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thousand dollars for the first offense and 32 hours

2

of community service.

3

more than a thousand dollars, 64 hours of community

4

service, and the third time would be another

5

thousand -- up to a thousand dollar fine or 64 but

6

no more than 100 hours of community service.

7

might want to try to

8

rule, you might want to think of a different way of

9

doing the enforcement of the violation.

The second fine would be no

So you

if you're going to pass this

I

And if this

10

was not going to be done by the Humane SocietYr if

11

you do end up passing it, then I definitely had a

12

list of zoning enforcement officers and people from

13

Planning that I would like to see permanently put on

14

rooster patrol, because then I would think they

15

would do less damage for the'\ County.

16

much.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions?

Seeing not, we're going to

18

take a short recess till 7:20.

19

will be Mr. Anthony Steele.

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Following the recess

Recess.

(Gavel) .

7:13 p.m.
7 : 22 p. m.

(Gavel)

Planning and Land Use Committee

23

will reconvene.

24

by Jimsly Balagso.

25

Thank you very

MR. STEELE:

We'll have Anthony Steele, followed

Good evening.

Mr. Steele.
My name Anthony Steele.
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1

born and raised in Maui.

2

Lahainaluna, Kilauea Mauka.

3

all my life.

4

them, and now they're passing it down to me.

5

you guys want to take that away for all -- for

6

all -- you know r I'd rather be in my backyard

7

playing with my birds, learning responsibility, and

8

staying away from Front Street doing stuff I'm not

9

supposed to be doing, and I oppose this bill.

10

CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. BALAGSO:

I lived here all my life,
live been around birds

My great grandpa had them, my dad had

Thank you.

And

Jimsly.

Aloha and "good evening, everybody.

You

12

know, I'm Anthony's friend.

13

know people complain about my roosters, and, you

14

know, they say it's too noisy.

15

roosters all my life.

16

roosters, and even back then I had roosters, so it's

17

all a part of my life.

18

away if it will change me so much, but I'm here to

19

oppose the bill.

20

this, because you're going to take away my life

21

style and other people's one.

22

opposed to the bill.

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I live in Lahaina.

You

I've been around

I have grandparents who own

I don't know if you take it

And, you know,. please don't do

So, everybody,

Thank you.

Thank you, Jimsly.

Jim Dagupion,

24

followed by Gerald Morgan.

Harrison Aranaydo,

25

followed by Jonell Tadena.

Tyson Ako, followed by
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Richard Fitzsimmons.

2

Houctcshi(?)?

3
4

MR. MORGAN:

Richard Fitzsimmons?

Nick

Mr. Chair, I'm sorry, but Gerald Morgan I

heard you call?

5

CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

MR. MORGAN:

Can I come up now?

Uh-huh.

My name is Gerald Morgan/ Mr. Chair / fellow

7

Councilmen.

I come at this bill a little bit

8

different angle.

9

roosters being penned up.

I've heard people talk about
I think that's a great

10

idea.

11

in now for about 27 years/ lived on Maui for about

12

29 years/ where the roosters are running wild.

13

Nobody claims them/ but yet of course there's

14

neighbors that feed them/ et cetera/ like that.

15

look at it in terms of my wife and 1/ number one/

16

that she has had plenty hard time to sleep/ hard/

17

hard time.

18

the birds, really.

19

It's somebody to take care of them.

20

penned up/ I'm sure that/ you know/ there would be

21

some control there where we could live with it.

22
23

24
25

We just happen to live in an area we've lived

We

You know/ there again/ nothing against
I mean, that isn't the problem.

Cannot have a yard.

If they were

Every morning/ get up/

there's usually mess to be cleaned up.

You know,

. that's -- and I'm/ you know, excited that Bob has
brought this thing to life/ you know/ where at least
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we can come out and come to somebody and say, hey,

2

can we get this problem taken care of?

3

little bit different problem I think than what a lot

4

of you are talking about, you're raising chickens in

5

your backyard in a coop.

6

take ownership to them.

7

I think for us people who are in an area, in a

8

residential area where the chickens are running

9

wild, I think this is what something like this would

Fine.

It's a

You own them.

You

I can understand that.

But

10

definitely help us.

Because as we know right now,

11

as we've already spoken, there's no laws on the book

12

that protect us in that particular area.
And so I just speak for my wife and I in that

13
14

area.

15

neighbors, you know, it -- they don't take ownership

16

to them, but yet they're in their area.

17

don't have any problem with our neighbors.

18

friends.

19

with, but we tried to work it out, but it just

20

didn't happen so we decided we'd live with it, but

21

at this particular point right now, I think where we

22

have an opportunity to speak out, that's what we're

23

doing here tonight, and I thank you very much.

24
25

Like I said, we live there for -- and the

CHAIR NISHIKI:

So we -- we
Good

You know, we had a little problem to start

Thank you, Mr. Morgan.

Nick Houctcshi(?)

I

Dorothy Au(?),

Shannon Bautista, Doreen Kekiwi,
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Bert Santiago r Edward Mosuela r Edward Flores r Terry

2

Cabradilla, Merton Kekiwi, Sr., followed by Anselmo

3

Quillayen.

4

MR. KEKIWI:

I thank your Mr . Chair and County Council.

5

This has been one kind of an education thing for me.

6

It's my first time here r and I heard all kind

7

stories, and wOW

8

interesting in all kind aspects.

9

residential area.

I

it's kind of interesting

l

I hear about

The plantation guarantees you to

10

raise your chickens.

They're not here.

11

came from Chicago and he said no chickens in this

12

subdivisions.

13

You let outside guys come over here and tell us that

14

we cannot go raise no chickens in this subdivision

15

but the plantation say you can.

What the law?

A haole

Who wrote the law?

It's kind of a funny thing though that r yeah.

16

17

If you stop and think, wOW

18

over here?

19

one -- really one education thing for uS r for me

20

especially.

21

brand-new subdivision r absolutely no chickens r

22

right?

I

what has happened to us

I meanr just like I said, it's been

I hear Floyd said right above his house

23

MR. WEAVER:

No roosters.

24

MR. KEKIWI:

No roosters r okaYr same thing as a chicken r

25

if you ask me.

Then I hear guys saYI ohl the

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
(808) 524-2090

I

INC.

53

PLU 12/1/03

1

plantation guarantees everybody to go up in this

2

subdivision and they are guaranteed to raise, you

3

know, chickens or roosters.

4

It's a subdivision.

5

there.

6

approached the guy.

7

are making noise.

8

sleep.

9

sleep at a friend's house a few months ago.

It's the same thing.

Then I hear brother Cummings

He's a humble guy, very humble guy.

He

Explained to him the chickens
He and the wife get hard time for

We all understand that.

I came downtown and
Five

10

o'clock the street lights come on.

I get hard time

11

for sleep.

12

the same thing.

13

noise.

14

there's other things more noise than all of that.

15

Chickens crow all night, that's BS.

It shines right into the house.

It's

Motorcycles appear next door, big

I'm not against them.

lIm just saying that

I never

16

hear one chicken crow all night yet.

If you put on

17

the light, yeah.

18

time.

19

since I was a young guy.

20

reason, noise.

21

make noise.

22

comes, grab all your rubbish can making big noise,

23

wakes up some guys, I'm sure.

24

understand why other people come from some place

25

else and makes one complaint and we all jump, wow,

I raised chickens for a long, long

I live Upcountry.

I raised chickens, oh,
But that's not the only

There's lot of other things that

Four o'clock in the morning the truck

But for us to
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1

we have to watch out, the chickens are making big

2

noise.

3

what for do and when the -- they approve that over

4

here that we can go raise them.

Who are they to come over here and tell us

Maybe 11m not speaking the right angle or the

5
6

right terms and all that, but I think if youlre

7

talking about noise, oh, boy, there's a lot of

8

things can affect that.

9

lights, the sirens, the airplanes, they wake

Garbage pickers, the

10

everybody up.

11

they get hard time for go back to sleep.

12

only the chickens or the roosters.

13

speaking too much, but anyway, I just wanted to say

14

a few words.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

And some guys, once they get awake,
Itls not

Maybe 11m

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

You are Merton Kekiwi, Sr.

16

Thank you.

17

Patrick Chung, William Sardinha, Jr., Wilsand

18

Sardinha.

19

Terry Cabradilla, Anselmo Quillayen,

?(FROM THE AUDIENCE)

I think they had to go home, work

20

tomorrow morning, so thatls why youlre getting all

21

these missed calls.

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

MR. SARDINHA:

Thank you.
Hi.

My name is Wilsand.

I raise chickens.

11m from Kahului,

24

Maui.

lid rather be raising

25

chickens than getting -- going out and getting into
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1

trouble.

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

4

That's all.
Thank you.

Dennis Rieta r Rogelio

Baraoidan r followed by George Manaois.
MR. BARAOIDAN:

Yeah.

Rogelio?

Good evening r everyone.

I'm here

5

in behalf of myselfr my parents r and some of my

6

neighbors up in Kilauea Mauka.

7

They was promised when they moved up to Kilauea

8

Mauka from Wainee Village that they could move their

9

roosters up there r and I continued on the tradition.

I live up there.

10

And I do have a granddaughter that has her own

11

roosters and hens that she feeds also r and she's

12

only 19 months r and to me that's very educational

13

also.

14

how to talk.

15
16

17

She talks to them.

CHAIR NISHIKI:
Street.
MR. MANAOIS:

That's how she learned

I oppose the bill.

Thank you.

George Manaois r Pumehana

I'm sorry if I mispronounced your name.
Hi.

My name George Manaois r live Hawaiian

18

Homestead r Paukukalo.

19

treat our animals like garbage.

20

our family.

21
22
23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

That's it.

I'm against this bill.

We raise them as

That's all I got to say.

Thank you.

We no

Thank you.

Ronald Dickson r followed by

David Pung, and then Alton DeGama.
MR. DICKSON:

Council Members r Chairman r I'm -- my name is

24

Ronald Dickson.

I've been raising chickens for

25

about 25 years.

I come from a family, of farmers.
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1

recently moved to Maui.

2

but I can see where it's getting.

I own ag land.

3

I'm a taxpayer.

Chickens help put

4

my family through some hard times.

5

my mortgage.

6

business too, you know.

7

them, and it helps out my family a lot.

8

just

9

stop it where

10

This doesn't affect me now,

I have a family.

You know, I pay

I sell chickens, and; you know, it's a
I make decent money selling
And I

I can see where you guys going to try and
residential areas and then try and

move it on to ag land or what not.

11

And I'm -- I'm just here on behalf of myself

12

because I -- you know, it's an extra income for me.

13

I'm a plumbing contractor.

14

it's an extra income for me and my family.

15

these times now it's not getting cheaper.

16

land is expensive.

17

out and go buy a piece of agriculture land or what

18

not and raise our animals.

19

see where this thing is going, you know.

20

farmer and I don't want to lose that.

21

got fruit trees and chickens.

22

They keep me out of trouble.

23

pay my taxes.

24
25

I make good money, but
And in
Prices of

A lot of us cannot afford to go

You know, and I -- I can
I'm a

You know, I

I love my chickens.
I'm not in jail.

I

It's not like I'm stepping on anybody's toes
raising my chickens, but I've got neighbors that
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1

move next to me, comJ?lain.

You know, I got about

2

150 roosters in my yard.

3

them up sometimes, but they don't crow all night,

4

and, you know, they wanted to move into a place

5

where they raise animals.

6

to me that make more noise than my chickens some

7

nights.

8

just make noise.

9

just looking at it where, you know, I'm -- I don't

I can see that it keeps

I get cow pastures next

You know, when the full moon is out, they
It keeps my family up, but I'm

10

want it coming affecting me, you know, and having

11

people come on my personal property and try and take

12

my chicken away from me or, you know, my animal.

13

me, that's not right.

14

I pay my taxes.

15

don't break any. rules.

16

that's breaking a rule, you know, it's what I do,

17

but, you know, I pay my taxes.

18

other rules, and, you know, it keeps me happy doing

19

what I'm doing, and that's all I have to say.

20

name is Ronald Dickson.

21
22

23

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

I paid for the land.

To

I go to the fights.

I -- I
If

I abide by all the

Questions?

My

Seeing none, David

Pung, followed by Al ton DeGama ..
MR. DeGAMA:

Good evening, Council.

My name Alton DeGama.

24

I know this subject came to us many years ago, and

25

it's a very sensitive issue for the people.
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1

say I gave up one time my roosters when I had to

2

serve my country, and I won't do it again without

3

fighting.

4

a half years, and I paid my dues to society.

5

I'm just telling the Council by ridding us of our

6

properties, are you folks ready to compensate us for

7

the cost of the loss?

8

of property, because this is our property.

9

roosters are our property.

I've been a fire fighter for last 31 and
And

It's almost like condemnation
The

So this is not just

10

making a law and saying/ okay, you got to get rid of

11

the birds.

12

the loss?

13

Are you guys ready to compensate us for
And this is a big issue here.

I told some of the -- some of the people

14

around, I know the Council looking for some

15

solution, and I don't know, maybe we can work as --

16

as cockers and maybe we can try find solutions among

17

our brothers to try maybe curb the noise and maybe

18

in certain districts we can set up groups that we

19

can go approach these people and maybe we can try

20

different ways of maybe (inaudible).

21

already have a restriction of 20 feet from any

22

dwelling.

23

right now, because it can be one garage or

24

something, and it kind of restricts us already.

25

The idea is we

That any dwelling is a pretty big thing

The zero tolerant line is pretty much -- it's
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unsafe thing.

2

two homes because of this zero tolerance thing, and

3

it's done for what, economic reasons.

4

practice, and yet you guys still pushing this thing.

5

We get thousands of acres of land.

6

condemn some of this land?

7

cannot control the growth of this overgrowth land

8

that cause brush fires that burning our -- our

9

resources for protect this brush land that they

10
11

As a fire fighter, Napilihau, we lost

It's unsafe

Why don't you

Because these landowners

cannot even upkeep.
So, you know, there's many other issues.

12

Housing, I know the Lahaina project has been a big

13

issue and I've been watching it a long time.

14

you know, as far as taking away the rights of our

15

property, they got to get a better solution than

16

just take this away.

17

early '50s, like I said before, we had cattle, pigs,

18

goats, sheep, and eventually the -- we lost that.

19

Kept our chickens.

20

you going lose your roosters now r and eventually

21

you're going to lose your chickens.

22

this -- that's almost realitYr the way I seen it

23

happen in my lifetime.

But,

I've been on my -- in the

Just like everybody know now t

I meant we know

24

And r you know r most of us only get' about 20

25

years more that we can take care of these roosters
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in my age, yeah.

I ready for retire this year and

2

I'll give it my most to protect this life style and

3

our freedoms.

Like Nunez said, I believe in our

4

constitution.

I believe in our life, liberty, and

5

the pursuit of happiness.

6

protect the constitution of the people, not just the

7

constituents.

8

you know, we're not coming after you.

9

had come to you, and I bet you never see a lot of us

Most of you have sworn to

And a lot of us vote for you, and,
And we never

10

in any public hearing asking you for any kind of

11

money, association asking you for once.

12

care of our own, you know.

13

We take

And, you know, we just need to understand

14

this is a very sensitive thing, and to number us, I

15

think that's very unfair, but maybe we can work

16

together and try solve this as cockers and maybe we

17

can work with our fellow brothers and try work out

18

something.

19

throwing something at you folks, but I know I'm

20

putting you guys in a spot, but maybe we can -- I

21

know my roosters are pretty much walled around.

22

have 50 feet to the nearest street, 50 feet to the

23

highway, and if anything all day long you hear

24

vehicles passing.

25

I don't know, you know.

It's just

And you know my mom, she's 86.
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mom, why don't you come and testify?

Oh, no, and,

2

you know, I raise roosters, but I raise hens.

3

kill every -- every time and the guys at work tell

4

me, gee, you no run out of chickens?

5

them and this is -- this is the circle, you know,

6

and my mother makes stew every week.

7

she tell, oh, take home your food.

8

she tell me she hear

9

all night long.

I

I say, I raise

And, you know,
But only thing

only hear cars all day long,

She no hear the roosters, because

10

we don't really hear because of the tolerance that

11

we build up.
And, you know, I mean, like I said, noise,

12
13

traffic is a big thing.

I don't know if any of you

14

drive to Lahaina four o'clock in the afternoon

15

trying to get to town, to Lahaina.

16

at Olowalu, bumper to bumper through town, and this

17

is every day now.

18

guys, I know the subdivision they like open, wOW r

19

that going -- such a big impact again.

Traffic stopped

This is a real crisis.

And you

!

And againr like the plantations, the people

20
21

work for them, and that's why Maui is what it is

22

today, for the people that work so hard for pennies

23

a day.

24

Lahaina and Maui is, the plantation workers.

25

the plantation provided homes for the workers, like

And that's what built Lahaina, to what
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Kilauea Mauka, Puunene, Kahului increments, it's all

2

relocated subdivision where the people took their

3

roosters and stuff.

4

these big hotels, Kaanapali, Westin Maui, are they

5

providing housing for the employees?

6

know what I mean?

7

the housing for the employees?

8

Not

9

$3~O,OOO

And the hotels, they build all

I mean, you

You keep on building, but where's
Affordable housing.

house.

You know, I just talked to my friend.

10

Somebody working at minimum wage 24/7 can never

11

afford affordable housing today.

12

me, that's ridiculous.

13

working two jobs/ some high paid jobs maybe, but

14

it's not realistic for a lot of us/ and I've been

15

watching the public hearing.

16

foreclose on this if anybody get sick in their

17

family or anything happen and they lose their job.

18

I mean, you know,

Plenty people can because

And people probably

I just pleading to the Council.

I mean/ you

19

know, if I say something to you/ maybe we can work

20

out something in that sense.

21

help out the community and try solve this/ instead

22

of banning this whole thing and condemning everybody

23

and throwing out the baby with the bath water kind

24

of saying.

25

time and your consideration and for the people that

As cockers we try/ try

Anyway, you know r I thank you for your
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1

is, you know, being -- being -- feel about the

2

roosters crowing t just that we'll try and see if we

3

can work out something.

4

As far as you heard Art earlier t I went to

5

the police and asked them t you folks have a noise

6

thing?

NOt

not really.

7

meter?

NOt

nobody get nothing.

8

grading?

9

they hear one rooster they don't like the idea now t

10

You guys get a decibel
So how you guys

Comment like -- because some of this

so that's how -- that's how it coming now.

11

And like that gentleman talked about feral

12

roosters running around, that's a big issue and I

13

know Kihei get lots of them running around and

14

Upcountry.

15

the secretaries from Marie Lanakila called met

16

because they know I raise chickens t yeah t so every

17

time they have chicken, they even drop chickens off

18

in my garage and drive off.

19

but they bring them to me because they don't have

20

place to keep them.

21

rooster in the cemetery on a kiawe tree crowing

22

early in the morning.

23

Apartment calling them complaining about the

24

rooster.

That's not your rooster.

That's the feral

25

rooster that came in the property.

Call the police t

And just the other day in Lahaina one of

That's not my chicken t

AnywaYt she called because a

The neighbors from Spinnaker
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cannot do anything.

Call the Humane Society, they

2

only can give you one cage.

3

about it.

They cannot do anything

I went there with my rooster, peg it out, try

4
5

to draw it in.

Rooster carne off the tree.

6

corning to the -- down from the tree like 6:00 in the

7

morning I hear shots.

8

guys doing?

9

the bb gun, air rifle.

Bah, bah.

Prior to

Oh, hey what you

Shooting at the rooster in the tree,
Hey, put away that gun.

10

they take off.

11

always complaining see me doing this, so she says

12

what's happening?

13

Don't do that.

14

stones start flying in the tree missing me.

15

what you doing?

16

down if you guys do this.

17

son -- you know, that kind of language they're

18

using.

19

violent, real arrogant.

Oh,

So the lady in the apartment that

Somebody shooting at the rooster.

Okay, so I wait.

Seven o'clock,
Hey,

The rooster. ain't going to corne
Eh, you gotta kill that

You know, it's like, wow, you know, real

20

So, you know r I meanr that's -- I can say for

21

the neighbor the feral rooster is a problem r but us,

22

we're responsible for our animals, and we try be

23

responsible and respectable neighbors.

24

the crowing, the lights is a problem.

25

unless they say, you know, you within that certain
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1

perimeter that you violate the noise standard, maybe

2

it is a violation.

3

hear roosters crowing, that's the law, you know, it

4

shouldn't be the law.

Other than that, not because you

No, cannot be.

And I don't know, Mr. Carroll, I know his

5
6

neighbor in Hana get chickens running allover.

7

It's pretty much personally affecting him, so it's

8

more this matter is personal, but again, we get laws

9

against chickens running loose.

If that's your

10

chicken and running loose, brah, they get ways to

11

control that, so -- but not to make laws to condemn

12

everybody.

13

know, I speaking for a lot of the seniors.

14

guys 80 something years old and, you know, I love

15

them and this is all they got left, you know.

passionate to the people.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

MR. SOMERA:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21
22

I know

So I hope you guys understand and become

16
17

We get a lot of good people, and, you

Thank you.

Thank you.

Marlon -- Marlon Somera.

Somera.
Somera, excuse me, followed by Alfred

Acopan.
MR. SOMERA:

Hello, Council.

My name is Marlon Somera.

23

All I have to say is I oppose this bill because I

24

feel it's an attack against my tradition and my

25

my culture.

That's all I have to say.
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2

3

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Alfred Acopan r followed by

Felix Duque.
MR. ACOPAN:

Mr. Nishiki/ Council Members, my name is

4

Alfred Acopan and I live Upcountry.

And we have a

5

lot of chickens running around in the yard r but I

6

notice that if you don't give them leaves to dig r

7

they won't dig up your yard.

8

don't have any problems with roaches.

9

problems with centipedes.

You know r they'll -- I
I don't have

I don't have problems

10

with all those other things in the yard.

They'll

11

just pick everything up.

12

this bill because when I went to the fair this year

13

I noticed that there was a lot of other roosters

14

there, show birds, miniature birds that kids raise

15

in their backyard.

16

eliminate all of this.

What -- I'm opposed with

By doing this r I think we'll
We'll eliminate everything.

And the thing is when I keep listening to

17
18

people talking here r the people that should be

19

represented are not here.

20

first generation plantation people that are too old

21

to get out here and back themselves up.

22

more the newer people that are raising chicken today

23

that are here.

24

from way back that carried this culture are not

25

here.

They're usually maybe the

They have

The ones that started this thing

They cannot come up here and speak because
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they're not too -- they cannot speak for themselves.

2

If you tell them talk in Filipino, it's all right.

3

The way the thing looks to me, they're targeting the

4

Filipinos, and I think that is wrong.

5

America.

6

back themselves up, and I feel that -- well, I'm not

7

pure Filipino.

8

the thing is I'm not backing up one ethnic group,

9

but it -- from the outside looking in, it seems like

10

it's

~-

This is

You are targeting these old guys who can't

I'm half.

I'm half Japanese.

So

this is what's happening.

11

So I hope you folks really look at it

12

and come across with, you know, something that will

13

satisfy everybody.

14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

wi~ely

Thank you.

Thank you.

Felix Duque, followed by Ben

15

Ines, Ines.

Esteban Balagso, Damien Cadiz, Mario

16

Balagso, Ikaika Reinhardt.

17

MR. REINHARDT:

Howzit.

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

19

MR. REINHARDT:

Ikaika Reinhardt.

Well, I --

Move the mike up.

I'm here to oppose this bill too, because,

20

you know, I only get a few roosters, but, I mean,

21

they've been here before us, you know, before my

22

time, before your guys' time, and you guys take that

23

away from people and the people no get nothing after

24

that, you know what I mean?

25

think about this in the right way and just think of

So I hope you guys
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the people.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Preston Sinenci, Jr., followed

by James Smith, and after him, John Dela Cruz.
MR. SINENCI:

Good evening.

I oppose this bill and I'd

5

like to say that, you know, I get -- I have a lot of

6

roosters and hens and there is a lot more to it than

7

just -- just the crowing.

8

educating.

9

night reading books, finding out about diseases,

You know, this is

When I got into this I would stay up all

10

symptoms, how to treat the birds.

You would be

11

amazed about how much diseases and what you can do

12

to help these birds.

13

spend thousands of dollars on -- on my brood stock

14

brought in from the mainland to get the best.

You know, and I spend -- I

You know, and my daughter is four years old

15
16

and she's -- she's involved with this very much,

17

very educating for her.

18

breeds.

19

the hen, she has an egg.

20

out and collect all the eggs, we would get them in

21

the incubator, and we would turn the eggs over,

22

hatch 'em, raise the chicks.

23

you know, over a time period of months, years that

24

you hanging onto these birds.

25

You know, she knows the

You know she would say, hey, dad, Calso,
So, you know, she would go

You know, so this is,

You know, for the people who's complaining, I
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1

don't think that they know the time, the money,

2

effort, the heart that we put into these -- these

3

beautiful birds, the feeding.

4

about $600 a month just -- just on the grain.

5

know, that's not including the time.

6

peopl~ to understand,

I think, and understand the

7

bird, they need to

they need to be around the

8

bird to understand the body language.

9

birds don't just crow because the street lights come

You know, I spend
You

In order for

You know, the

10

on.

11

while.

12

start crowing.

13

coming by, you know, that's the challenge call.

14

They'll crow against each other, challenge.

15

kind stuff, you know, you can't take that away from

16

the bird.

You can have a rooster and he won't crow for a
You might bring a hen by him, then he'll
Or if you have another rooster

This

It's all natural.

What we supposed to do, de-crow all the

17
18

birds?

19

when people complain.

20

on two acres and I have a couple of farms, you know,

21

that I go to every day, feed and water and try to

22

maintain, you know, spraying the birds for lice,

23

mites, giving them the best care.

24

there's a lot involved, time.

25

educating.

That is cruelty.

You know, I get pissed off

You know, I live on -- I stay

So, you know,

Like I said, it's

I learn plenty from reading books.
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1

nights I'd stay up till the sun would come up, and

2

for me it's -- you know, it's interesting.
And I love what I doing, take care of those

3
4

birds.

They get clean water every day, fresh food

5

every day.

6

Sometimes I feel bad, you know, when they crow, but

7

they don't crow all night long.

8

You know, it's in the bird.

9

make -- make noises, the hens too, a lot of animals.

Most of the times they eat before me.

10

I get dogs.

11

love my animals.

12

just the roosters.

13

CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's just natural.

Not only the roosters

I always been around animals, and I
I take care of all of them, not
So I oppose this bill.

Thank you.

Thanks.

That was Preston Sinenci.

14

you would, before you speak, say your name, we'd

15

appreciate it.

16

take down who's speaking.

17

John Dela Cruz, and followed by Josh Baylosis.

18

MR. SMITH:

If

I've got a secretary that's got to
James Smith, followed by

My name is James Smith.

I could go on and on

19

with this subject, but as far as I'm concerned,

20

tonight has been substantial testimony for roosters.

21

And as far as the second gentleman that got up here

22

and spoke against roosters, II don't feel it's right

23

to stereotype people that have roosters as marijuana

24

growers, gamblers.

25

life.

I've been with roosters all my

I've met all kinds of people from all strains
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of life, and a lot of good people, honest people,

2

good people.

3

in that respect, by all means.

4

say, but there's been a lot of substantial

5

testimony.

6

bill.

7

So roostermen shouldn't be stereotyped
I have no more to

I don't need to go on.

I oppose this

Thank you.

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

Questions?

John Dela Cruz,

8

Josh Baylosis, Ivan Basques, Robert Bedard, followed

9

by Todd Steele.

10

MR. BEDARD:

It's Robert Bedard.

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MR. BEDARD:

I'm sorry.

Yeah, that's okay, Wayne.

Thank you.

Hello,

13

Council.

14

speak.

15

predominantly for roosters, but I assure you,

16

there'S a lot more against.

17

they want with that, but alls I'm saying is that if

18

every rooster owner that has high decibel rooster

19

noise at their house where they keep a lot of them,

20

or maybe four or five, they crow all night and they

21

don't stop.

22

go and it's

23

deprivation.

24
25

Appreciate you giving me a chance to
You see there's a lot of people here

They can say whatever

All morning they get up and they go and
you can't get any sleep, sleep

The fact that the roosters have precedence
over people, it's absurd.

I can't believe it.
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Roosters don't pay taxes.

The ear piercing crows at

2

the rate of 20 per minute -- I've counted them, 20

3

per minute -- they permeate and invade every part of

4

my house.

5

night.

6

neighborhood, and a lot of these people here might

7

have had roosters before other people moved in, and

8

I can see their point, but I was there before the

9

roosters.

Can't get away from it.

All day, all

Paunau, where I live, was a quiet

There might have been roosters before I

10

was born, but not in this neighborhood since I lived

11

there the eight years.

12

Bought the house, it was a quiet

13

neighborhood.

14

and down the street for exercise.

15

know t but all of a sudden it changed.

16

moved in.

17

roosters, but you've got to understand, you know t if

18

you had a quiet place and it's peaceful

19

hornet you walk into your

20

you know, it's nice t relax.

21

It's just crowing all the time.

You guys like the

22

sound.

I'm sorry.

23

The retired people used to walk up
It was nice, you
These renters

They moved in I don't know how many

home~

and your

that's your place,

You can't do that.

I can't get used to it.

Iim nervous here because I'm so overwhelmed

24

against met but I know that it affects a lot more

25

people that aren't even here tonight.
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1

I don't know what it is.

2

make a stand, but I really appreciate Bob Carroll

3

for standing up and fighting for us on this one.

4

makes me feel really good that someone cares.

5

Because I don't get very much sleep.

6

every morning.

7

their roosters are in my yard.

8

range.

9

anything like that.

10

Maybe they don't want to

It

I wake up

It does affect me, but basically
My yard is their

I mean, you know, I don't kick them out or

My neighbor, he had a little stay in the

11

hospital.

12

of the yard so he replanted it.

13

the roosters ate up all the seed in like two days,

14

and he didn't do nothing about it.

15

do anything about that issue, but the thing about it

16

is is where's it going to go?

17

to?

18

done.

19

have preference over everybody.

20

too.

21

should be compensated for the roosters if they take

22

them.

23

you know, my peace of mind in my house.

24

yeah, you're right.

25

He carne back.

The kids didn't take care

What's got to be done.
It can't just go on.

The chickens and

I'm not here to

Where does it lead
Something's got to be
I mean, they can't just
I got my rights

The one -- the one fellow said he thought he

What about compensating me for my sleep and,
I get zip,

Very good.

If I could display the decibel level -- the
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1

other guy was talking about decibels of the roosters

2

crowing in here right now -- I'm sure I'd be ushered

3

to the door.

4

it's loud and it's constant.

You're out of here, boy.

You know,

It's all the time.

I just ask that you please stand behind

5
6

Mr. Carroll on this.

Make a stand.

Do something

7

about this.

8

with everybody here.

9

enough to make it work.

There's no problems.

10

There's only solutions.

I don't want to offend

11

anybody, but then again, I don't want to be offended

12

either, and I've got a right to my sleep and my

13

peace of mind in my own house.

14

do move them some place, please don't move them

15

blocks from my house.

16

being selfish saying that, but I guess it affects me

17

more than others.

You can stand up and still get along
I know you guys are akamai

If you do -- if you

That's all I ask.

I'm not

18

Let me see, I don't got much to say.

19

going to go off this thing I wrote here, but, you

20

know, I really changed my mind when I see the people

21

here.

22

from a long time ago.

23

big, and if that's what he wants to do, you know, he

24

loves his roosters and he does that thing, fine.

25

just can't figure that, you know, if they love the

I

know Todd Steele.

He's one of my neighbors

I knew him when he was this
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1

roosters, why do they put them to that cruel death?

2

I just can't go over that.

3

out, but either way, that's what you're gonna do,

4

that's what you're gonna do, but please don't

5

give me my peace of mind too.

6

if you guys respect me, and that's all I got to say

7

about it, but I appreciate it.

8

Really do appreciate it.

9
10
11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

I can't figure that ,one

I'll respect you guys

Thanks a lot, Bob.

Aloha.

Todd Steele, followed by

Nestor Cabanting.
MR. STEELE:

Chairperson Nishiki, Council Members, good

12

evening.

13

Lahaina, in the Ka'u subdivision, which is across

14

from Paunau.

15

yard.

16

where chickens were all.owed, still are allowed.

17

purchased that home with my wife and my son because

18

I can keep chickens in Lahaina where I live.

19

I'm here to oppose this bill.

20

before, and I'm just going to touch very briefly on

21

some of the issues.

22

My name is Todd Steele.

I live in

I do have quite a few roosters in my

My house was built in 1950 in a subdivision
I

Okay.

We've been here

Tonight none of you have asked any questions

23

of any of the speakers, or very few, so I'm assuming

24

that you folks already have an idea of what you

25

folks are going to do.

It was asked tonight earlier
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1

this evening if any of you have any graphs of any

2

kind where the complaints come from, any

3

geographical signs of where we can and can't keep

4

chickens.

5

cannot afford to rent an ag lot and leave my fowl

6

there without a home on that property to protect

7

them.

8

your livestock somewhere and you're not there,

9

people will tend to take it.

10
11

I cannot afford a $500,000 ag lot.

I

As Dr. Brath indicated earlier, if you have

It's human nature to

want to steal.
You nine are going to make a decision and

12

it's going to affect all of us.

Aimee Anderson made

13

a statement tonight that this is only a fraction.

14

There was also a threat made against a Council

15

member for the way he might vote tonight.

16

vote for you.

17

can swing any election.

18

want to push, push.

19

to an open compromise that works for everybody_

20

Slowly the subdivisions are being built.

Joe, us

The cockers, we're 10,000 strong.
No fool yourself.

That's fine.

You guys

We have to come

21

When I say slowlYI everything is fast tracked now,

22

but no roosters in this, no roosters here, no

23

roosters there.

24

roosters.

25

there will be enough area where roosters will be

We have ag lots, cannot have

So eventually through a period of time

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

We

PLU 12/1/03

77

1

prohibited.

2

in an open court of law if you can prevent fowl on

3

an ag lot.

4

anybody has gone that far.

5

want to sell my home.

I don't know if anybody challenged that

I really don't know.

I don't think

But I do know I don't

I know that.

My boy came tonight to. testify.

6

I'm trying

7

to teach him to stand up for what he believes in.

8

My son has been around chickens his whole life.

9

We've heard all kinds of things tonight, wide

10

spectrum of everything.

11

more mongoose, chickens run wild through the town.

12

Is rooster noise an issue on that island?

13

think so.

14

only County that encompasses three islands.

15

going -- as Jo Anne Johnson suggested at the last

16

meeting, are we going to do some for Maui and not

17

for Lanai and not for Molokai?

18

option?

19

Feral chickens, Kauai, no

Maui County is unique.

I don't

We're the only -Are we

Is that an open

I don't know.
I know this.

People have said chickens,

20

dopej chickens, noise.

21

whatever.

22

folks are aware of this, as a community, as we

23

continue to grow, we're going to encounter all kinds

24

of problems.

25

Dogs, parrots, cockatoos,

What you have to realize is -- and you

Noise is only one small part.

I spoke to your neighbor.

I understand you
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1

folks have an issue.

2

folks will have somebody dig into the complaints and

3

find out where the complaints come from and check

4

into these lots

5

Enforce that ordinance. first.

6

complaints StOPI okay.

7

tonight speak about how much he spends on feed.

8

That's one person.

9

okay -- and let's not fool yourself.

l

I sympathize with you.

If you

there is a 20-foot ordinance.
Let's see how many

You heard the gentleman

You eliminate the roosters

l

This has

10

become a rooster issue

11

will that affect Dell'sl Mike's Farm and Feed

12

Upcountry Feed Store?

13

businesses be put out of business because nobody's

14

purchasing the product?

15

been done?

l

the cocking community.

Will they close?

I don't know.

l

How
the

Will

Have studies

Our island, Maui, there's no chickens by

16
17

Kaanapali, there's none up on Kaanapali Hillside.

18

There's none in the gated communities.

19

cleansing or social cleansing of our community has

20

already started.

21

take what little we have left from us.

22

happen.

23

with the people that have a problem with the noise,

24

but I do too.

25

amount of people.

Ethnic

It's already in motion.

You folks can stop this.

Don't

No let this

And I sympathize

The mopeds, the cars, the endless
The people who build and build
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1

and build on their properties till they can't even

2

park their cars anymore in their own yards, and we

3

have to maneuver through the neighborhoods

4

continuously.

5

what, we live with it.

It's an ongoing problem, but you know
We live with it.

The guy up the street from me has a band.

6
7

They practice three times a week.

I live with it.

8

The people next to me have a whole bunch of kids.

9

live with it.

They live with my birds.

I

I mean,

10

it's

11

we have to understand that

12

somebody's going to complain about something, and no

13

matter how you folks vote tonight or tomorrow,

14

whenever this vote takes place, somebody's not going

15

to be happy.

16

Government is by the people, for the people.

17

handful of people dictate to all?

18

way.

19

as a community, as a society, we have to

That's it.

somewhere~

somehow,

We elected you folks.
Can a

And it works both

Tonight you saw a fraction of the cock

20

fighters, only a fraction.

21

cock fighters, chicken people, everybody, the little

22

kids with the Bantams, the old people with the --

23

with the -- with the rainbow roosters.

24

this together, but they're not here.

25

being represented.

And when I say cockers,

We're all in
They're not

You folks have to represent
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them.

You have to.

To say now at this point in

2

time in the game after 50 years of being able to do

3

something you cannot is wrong.

4

it's come to this.

5

They have issues with me.

6

out.

It is.

It's sad

I have issues with my neighbors.
But we try and work them

We do.
Danny, I talked to you at the fair, you know

7

8

where I stand.

Mr. Pontanilla, I'll support you.

9

voted for all except one of you, and I'll continue

I

10

to support you.

11

tonight is support us.

12

roosters, you're not supporting us.

13

eliminate the roosters not -- is not supporting us

14

either.

15

damned if you do and damned if you don't, and I wish

16

you luck deciding this issue, but the bottom line is

17

what you do is going to affect this community, this

18

county for years to come.

19

passed, it's going to be hell to change back.

20

What we need for you to do for us
To say eliminate the
To say not to

So you folks are stuck in a position of

Because once this law is

You guys pass this bill, there's no grace

21

period.

22

going to put them?

23

forced to sell my property.

24

to go.

25

way, shape, or form to warrant this.

What do I do with my birds?

Where am I

What am I going to do?
That's all.

I'll be
I'll have

I've done nothing to anyone to -- in any
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house with the understanding that I could keep fowl.

2

That's why I bought that house.

3

beginning, and it's the beginning of the end for all

4

of us that have pets.

This is only the

And I told you folks before, if you guys

5

6

going to do this, do it all the way.

No scared.

7

Show everybody what you guys get.

8

Take all the chickens, take all the dogs, take the

9

cats that urinate under my house, spray my cars,

Take it all.

10

take it all.

Let's go short -- nothing short of

11

martial law.

Impose nighttime curfew, everything.

12

Take away all the noise, everything.

13

Don't just pick on the chicken people.

14

pick on the dog people.

15

people with multiple rentals.

16

thing one shot.

17

have.

18

started.

19

there's no roosters.

20

Be fair.
Don't just

Don't just pick on the
Deal with the whole

Take everything or give us what we

Let us keep what we want.

It's already

There's areas where you can purchase

To the people that are complaining tonight,

21

if you call the County, there is a 20-foot ordinance

22

from your property to their property.

23

feet from the nearest dwelling.

24

find that 80 percent of these complaints don't

25

comply with this ordinance.

That's 40

I believe you will

Eighty percent, if not

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 12/1/03

1

82

more.

Look into that.
Tonight don't defer this issue when you folks

2

3

vote.

Kill this issue.

Put this thing away once

4

and for all.

5

Fifth time I think in the last ten years.

6

tired.

7

mine.

8

place to address every issue that's been brought up

9

tonight except this.

This is the third time I've come.
I'm

I shouldn't have to keep defending what is
I'm not hurting nobody.

There are laws in

You guys aren't going to

10

invent the bill.

11

codes.

12

your watch, and make sure it doesn't happen on

13

anybody else's watch.

14

for you.

Thank you.

15

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Questions?

16
17

You guys are going to change the

No let that happen.

No let it happen on

Protect us, because we voted

Robert Englio [sic], I'm

sorry, followed by Rainier Babila.
MR. CABANTING:

Good evening, everybody.

I get one whole

18

thing that I wrote over here, and like many of us

19

who raise chickens, was born into it, most of us,

20

you know.

21

culture and, you know, brought them to Hawaii.

22

know, like me, I never plan on raising chicken.

23

know, when I was one small kid, you know, I never

24

plan for be one chicken raiser, you know.

25

I said, my grandpa, who live in Piihana, and my dad,

A lot of ethnic group took over the
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they raise chickens, goats, pigs, you know, back

2

then.

3

better than they took care of their wife, you know.

4

And, you know, everyone -- everyone here that raise

5

chicken, raise them, feel the same way.

6

love our chickens, you know.

You know they even took care of the chickens

I mean, we

We -- like we said, we never plan for be one

7
8

chicken raiser.

9

lawyer.

I mean, I would love for be one

I was born -- I would love to have born

10

into something, and yet I was born into this.

11

know, everybody came to Hawaii.

12

cultures with them, you know.

They took the

And one time I asked this Godly man.

13

You

I would

14

think, you know, I admire that man.

15

Joe, you know, my neighbors, you know, they -- I

16

know they're -- we're nice to them.

17

us.

18

they're not saying anything or maybe they get stuff,

19

and I know it goes both ways, you know.

20

worry about that all the time, and I would tell -- I

21

asked him, what would you do if your neighbors dog

22

would bark and the chickens crow?

23

he told me, I would learn, I would learn to live

24

with ito

25

I asked him,

They're nice to

But I know my chickens are bothering them but

I always

And you know what

A lot of people learn to live with it, a lot
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1

of dominant people that are real dominant.

2

like I said, it goes both ways.

3

Like I 'said, I never plan for raise chickens.

4

born into it, and again, the neighbors, we always

5

worry.

6

raise chickens for a long time.

7

people allover a whole neighborhood, you know.

8

if you guys pass that bill, you know, it's like

9

taking something that we was born into that we love.

I mean,

We raise chickens.
I was

Like in Wailuku, nobody complains there.
You know, there's

And

10

And yes, you know what, back then we used -- my

11

grandfather guys, even now, we fight

12

against the law.

13

referee back then when we was less moral.

14

we was less moral back then.

15

sarcastic.

16

We

'em.

It's

Hey, President Lincoln was one
I guess

Then again, I'm being

Now we have a lot of time on our hands, seems

17

like, that we go out and protect the animals.

18

then we was too busy gathering food, butchering --

19

hunting for our food.

2.0

hey, let's protect the animals.

21

Kentucky Fried Chicken, the chicken is dead.

22

don't slaughter -- we don't slaughter our own

23

chickens anymore.

24

lot of people that's saying it's cruel, they just

25

see them -- they go to the store, they all dead.

We never have time for think,
Now we go to

We don't see the cruelty.
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1

They don't even have the eyes and everything.

2

if we slaughtered our food and we never had so

3

much -- like I said, this is my opinion, we have so

4

much time these days that we go out and we are

5

morally up there already, you know.

6

You got to find something.

Now,

What happened to

7

the guys who get hurt by things like that?

Like the

8

Humane Society, they said, if this bill pass, we

9

don't have enough room for all the chickens.

Why

10

don't you just say if this bill pass, we going come

11

to your house and stab all you guys' heart and pin

12

'em down.

13

took pleasure of that.

14

this is one touchy issue for us.

15

getting real upset again, and you know what, like I

16

said, I always worry about my neighbors.

17

both ways.

And you know what, the Humane Society
That's my opinion.

See,

You know, I'm

It goes

18

You know, if you was -- you wasn't so many in

19

ethnic groups and stuff, we would live all together.

20

Hawaii, we have the aloha, you know, and a lot of

21

people was against them.

22

know what, if this bill pass, like my dad always

23

say, you know, it seems like -- boy, he'd tell me,

24

if you guys have lawyers, doctors, people that work

25

their butts out starting, they got lucky and they

A lot of people -- but you
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1

made something out of themself, you would have

2

better chance.
It seems like -- you know, I'm speaking for

3
4

myself.

I mean it seems like the powerful rules,

5

like the Humane Society.

6

with the bill for pass this thing so we cannot

7

raise.

8

but guess what happened if this bill ,pass, they are

9

going to kill all the chickens, you know.

And guess what, they're

They supposed to be protecting the animal,

And you

10

know what, if we chicken raisers are not in their

11

moral level yet because they are the ones that

12

supposed to be protecting the birds, they are the

13

ones that supposed to be saving the birds, and you

14

know what, they cannot exist without us.

15

like they're saying, don't breed 'em so we don't

16

have any jobs so we can cruise.

17

But you know something, we pay them and then they

18

against this bill.

It's just

That's my opinion.

19

What happened if this bill passed?

20

chickens that we loved, that we cared for, and I

21

like I saYI we was born into it.

22

be with us, not against us.

23

moral people, and you know what, they say it's you

24

guys' fault for breeding so much.

25

nobody's perfect.

They supposed to

They're the highest

You know,

That's why they're there.
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1

why they

2

said, you know, the powerful always rules, and it

3

seems like we as a small minority, and I hope that

4

doesn't happen.

5

came over here with their culture, you know.

6

don't even think that we got feelings too.

7

they got feelings also, you know, and stuff.

Beqause you know what, everybody
They
We know

With this bill all we asking is that don't

8

9

-- if they was on our side, like my dad

let the powerful step allover the guys who on the

10

bottom.

And like I said, if we had all you guys

11

all you guys, doctors, lawyers, this thing would be

12

legal.

13

Alcohol kills more people and it's legal.

14

you know why, everybody wants to drink it.

15

how much alcohol kills and it's just that a lot

16

of -- majority wins all the time, and it's not

17

necessarily true.

Even chicken fighting would be legal.
Because
You know

Somebody had one good idea and say, you know

18

19

what, a lot of people are complaining and stuff,

20

this, that, that, but you know something, the person

21

that -- man, they never think about we all came

22

here.

23

cultures.

24

Hawaii, different cultures, the Samoans and stuff.

25

Hey, if I lived -- somebody live by the Samoans and

We all came here, and we had different
My grand -- they took -- that's what made
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1

they fighting all night, what I going to call the

2

cops and stuff?

3

live -- learn how to live with it.

4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Hey, they my neighbors.

Thank you.

I going to

Thank you.

Robert Englio(?), Rainier

5

Babila, followed by Bandy Dadez, followed by Angel

6

Dadez.

7

MR. BABILA:

Good evening, Mr. Nishiki, Council Members.

8

My name is Rainier Babila.

9

here to oppose this bill.

I live in Kahului.

I'm

I own a lot of rooster.

10

And being a tour driver, I work at Robert's Hawaii,

11

and, you know, my rooster help me every morning.

12

They're my alarm clock, and I oppose this bill.

13

Thank you.

. 14

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Bandy Dadez, followed by Angel Dadez,

15

followed by Louie Cachero, followed by Daniel

16

Gilman.

17

by Derek Pungo

18

anybody else wants to testify, come forward and sign

19

up, please.

20

MS. CORDERO:

Nestor Caberto.

Laurie Cordero, followed

I've got seven more testifiers.

Hi, my name is Laurie Cordero.

If

I'm from

21

Kahului, and I'm here tonight because I'm opposed to

22

this bill, reason being is because my father raises

23

chickens.

24

roosters to be an annoyance, and, you know, to some

25

people, iikemy family, we consider them to be of

You know, some people consider the
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1

great importance.

2

another income, like some other people tonight, and,

3

you know, food source as well.

4

thing is life style.

These roosters, they bring

And I guess my main

My father's been raising chickens for a long

5
6

time, and, you know, he's -- I'm not really that

7

interested in it, but he offers to te.ach me and my

8

brothers.

9

he can pass down to me and to my family, my

And, you know, if that's something that

10

brothers, my nieces and nephews, that's great.

11

you know, if we could -- you know, for some of these

12

other families, they pass down this same tradition,

13

culture and everything else to the younger ones in

14

their families, and, you know, stopping

15

it would be -- would just be terrible.

16

know, I just -- just -- I'm just opposed to this.

17

Thank you.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Laurie.

19

Estrada, Darren Feliciano.

20

please.

21

MR. ESTRADA:

stopping
I don't

Derrick Pung, James
Identify yourself,

Hi, my name is James Estrada.

I was born

22

and raised in Maui, and I oppose of this bill

23

because I raise chickens.

24
25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

And,

That's all I get to say.

Darren Feliciano, followed by

Garren Oura.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 12/1/03

1

90

MR. FELICIANO:

Hi, my name's Darren Feliciano.

And I've

2

been listening all night, and I guess the keyword we

3

have to say is change.

4

Hawaii.

5

driver and every morning when I pick up my tourists

6

I always tell them the first thing that we all --

7

the number two rules in Hawaii that we live by, that

8

so called the people think that we live by is the

9

first rule is aloha spirit.

They always like change

Hawaii is -- you know, I'm a tour bus

Now, I don't know what

10

you guys think aloha spirit is.

11

is thrown around like it's -- it's nothing, but the

12

second rule is hang loose.

13

We're going to get there.

14

You know, that word

It doesn't matter.

And I travel through the roughest road ten

15

hours a day with 12 to 15 people in different

16

cultures, and I've been talking to them about this

17

situation that· we're going through right now.

18

you know, a lot -- I get the same answer from the

19

tourists, why are you guys trying to change a law

20

that is already there?

21

certain districts we can raise roosters.

22

of a sudden now you guys go, oh, well, you know

23

what, the people are complaining we don't want

24

chickens in this districts.

25

live where I was born in Paia, they burn sugar cane

I mean, the law says that in
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1

in the back of my house.

I don't know if you guys

2

know.

3

burning, but when they burn sugar cane in the back

4

of my house 20 feet away from my fence, you cannot

5

see the backyard, you look out of the window, you're

6

like, whoa, you know, my town -- almost everybody in

7

my town just like have an asthma pump.

8

asthma, but when I get sick, I get asthma.

You guys might drive pass a sugar cane

I don't have

I mean there's so much other things that you

9

10

should worry about.

11

know, you're worried about our roosters crowing, you

12

know.

13

loud stereos, so you guys ban stereos.

14

have too loud.

15

said the stereo is loud, they say, oh, well, if

16

stereo is playing loud you cannot hear the ambulance

17

driver, you cannot hear the police that picking you

18

up.

19

But right now I guess, you

It's so funny you guys complain about too
You cannot

And instead of saying the people

You know, I mean be serious.

~he

Say the truth.

You know, but anyway, get back to roosters.

20

You know, I raise roosters all my life, and my kids

21

was here but I sent them home.

22

has her own she plays with.

23

our lives, guys, really.

24

funny that all of us are talking, and like what Todd

25

was saying, nobody -- over here it's like everybody

I mean, my daughter

I mean, it's a part of

And, you know, it's so
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1

made up their mind already.

2

see in the newspaper backing us up was Wayne

3

Nishiki.

4

But everybody else, you know, not saying nothing.

I mean, the only guy we

He said it's a part of our life, you know.

And, you know, in the newspaper it also said,

5

6

and it kind of blew my mind, it said this is a

7

no-win situation.

8

their votes.

9

our votes.

If you help us out, then you lose

If you help them out, then you lose
To me, I look at it like this, and I say

10

just no help nobody out and just leave the law the

11

way the law is.

12

that's -- the bottom line is this, the law was put

13

here I don't know how long.

14

don't know how long.

15

anybody can tell me how long this

16

law was out where you could raise chickens in

17

residential?

18

something again?

You know what I mean?

Because

I'm 32 years old.

I

Okay, how long the law -you know this

So why are you guys trying for change

It's like you always pushing the -- not just

19
20

the Hawaiian, everybody, every culture in Hawaii

21

guys like push, push, push, push, push, push.

22

know what I mean?

23

mean we get Councilmen, you guys supposed to stand

24

firm and go you know what, this is the law.

25

sorry.

I mean, what's going on with -- I

Your neighbors are allowed.
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1

fence, and if the chicken is next to the house, call

2

the license office, they going to go down and go,

3

hey, you cannot -- because that happen to me plenty

4

times.

5

School, okay, and they come over there and they go

6

this, this, this, you got to move.

7

okay.

8

thing it's away from your house.

9

tell me, okay.

Okay, I live in ag land by Baldwin High

You can put 1,000 there if you like, main
That's what they

So what is the big deal?

10

The rest is

All you guys have

11

to do is just say, you know what

12

help nobody.

13

the law is.

14

complaints, came out even, you know what I mean, and

15

then just say, you know, we not going to change the

16

law.

17

You know

18

Because other than that you guys do do a good job,

19

but just this one stay lingering in the air.

20

don't know if Carroll stay mad at manok.

21

know.

22

You know what I mean?

23

t

we're not going to

We just going to leave the law the way
And I'm sorry we got all the

We gonna leave the law the way the law is.
t

and that's all I get to say, guys.

I

I don't

So he stay pissed
, off so he attacking us.

But anyway, it doesn't matter.

The bottom

24

line is why change something that already is.

25

just like long time ago they say the Hawaiians no
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1

can speak Hawaiian.

You couldn't teach it in

2

school.

3

they said the -- no could dance hula in Hawaii.

4

then they came back and said, oh, please dance hula

5

and speak Hawaiian language again for the tourism,

6

but, you know, why change something that already is,

7

guys?

8

like pushing us around because we cannot do nothing

9

for help ourselves.

It was a capital offense.

You know what I mean?

Long time ago

That's wrong.

And

It's

Because all of us, we cannot

10

get money together for get one big-time lawyer for

11

help us fight, for help us start.

12

us around, push us around, but 'nuf already.

13

like the newspaper said, no matter which way you

14

guys go, you guys messed up.

15

and just leave the law the way the law is.

16

you.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

I mean, just push
Just

So no go nobody's way
Thank

Yeah, you know, I want to correct - - I

18

don't want to correct anybody.

I think that a lot

19

of the people listening here today -- and I just

20

want to say that I think a lot of the impact that

21

was stated tonight, I think a lot of us have

22

questions.

23

I may have said the wrong thing

24

lieu of what was said t

25

have some concerns because of what Humane Society

So I may have had the biggest mouth and
t

but I think that in

I think even Mr. Carroll may
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said tonight.

I just want to tell you that.

2

I think -- well, Riki or Danny, I mean, this

3

may have a big impact on their community on Molokai

4

and Lanai, and I need to ask them -- we need to ask

5

them what they feel about going to their community

6

to heal this -- hear this bill, but I can already

7

say that most Council members will go, yeah, the

8

Humane Society going grab all these birds and where

9

are they going to put them?

,

Where are they going to

10

store them?

11

Finance Committee, he would probably have a big

12

question tonight.

13

anything more, okay.

14

this and finish this off.

15

I think Riki, being in charge of the

So don't jump the gun and say
Let us -- let us talk about

Garren Oura, followed by Andre Goueytes.

16

Garren Oura?

17

followed by Naheana Keahi, followed by Nilo

18

Cabanting.

19

MS. FONTANILLA:

Andre?

Leonor Pelayo Fontanilla,

Respected Councilman Wayne Nishiki, the

20

Chairman, and to all of you Council Members, I am a

21

product of the Philippines.

22

lived in Pu'unene for two years until I told my

23

husband that I'll go home to the Philippines if you

24

don't allow me to build a house at the 11 Increment

25

where it was open.

I came here in 1966,

And there in the 11 Increment I
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live at 598 South Kamehameha for 34 years and two

2

years at Pu'unene.

3

In the 11 Increment I'm really satisfied.

4

All of my neighbors are neat and clean, only one

5

exception, that has a chicken that has chicken coop,

6

but way at the back, but to tell you, I'm disgusted.

7

In 602 -- my house is 598

8

to rent there and imposed on having a chicken

9

coop -- a chicken coop -- near the bedroom, and here

is a renter that went

10

is the bedroom, my house, the icebox, and my dining

11

room.

12

noise pollution with those chickens, the rooster,

13

and also it stink.

14

I breathe.

15

March 3rd, 2002.

If you could picture this, it's great and

It's -- the air is polluted that

I cannot sleep since that renter came on

16

And then he said -- he insisted on having his

17

chicken coop be based here, and he's just renting in

18

602, where Mr. and Mrs. Antonio Paet allow these

19

renters to have them close to my house.

20

could just imagine that.

21

cannot sleep because --

22

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

23

microphone.

24
25

MS. FONTANILLA:

I cannot sleep.

Okay.

You

Yes, I

You have to talk in the

because daytime they crow until five

o'clock at night.

That's five o'clock.
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1

again they have to crow at 2:30.

At 2:30 I go out

2

to get my Maui News, and what -- you can imagine.

3

have high blood pressure.

That's why I made a point

4

to come and speak to you.

I would like the banning

5

of raising roosters and hens at the 11 Increment.

6

When we were there at the beginning in 1969 every

7

home was neat and clean, there were no roosters, and

8

here comes a renter who has no house, having the

9

chicken near my house.

I

I own that house fully paid

10

and I enjoy -- I like to stay here in Hawaii, but if

11

this happens, I might go back to my house in the

12

Philippines in front of the school where I taught.

13

Because it's destroying my health.

14

and I hope that you will consider banning the

15

raising of roosters and chickens in certain areas.

16

I cannot sleep,

If I had only money, I would go to Maui Lani,

17

because every morning I walk with my three dogs and

18

I hear no chicken crowing.

19

like dogs because the dogs can protect your house.

20

I was burglarized.

21

was working, and these people in that -- they were

22

having drugs.

23

pieces of jewelry.

24

jewelry, but then comes this man who insists -- I

25

hope that you will consider -- in fact I wanted to

I can hear dogs bark.

I

I tied my dog at the back when I

They went, they came to steal all my
You see I don't have pieces of

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PLU 12/1/03

98

1

run for Council, but these two policemen cited me

2

twice on the day of the last filing.

3

Yeah, I know, many of the Filipinos would laugh and

4

maybe, but I'm going to please ban the raising of

5

roosters in the 11 Increment, especially when they

6

raise them close -- not even six feet between --

7

place the coop, ay sos mariahosep.

8

9

Maybe it's their life style.

Oh, Lord.

h~

They -- they --

it's a means of earning -- having other income, but

10

why can't they go and volunteer to be housekeepers

11

or what not, dishwashers.

12

having an additional income.

Or go to the flower

13

growers in Kula.

I have said my piece.

14

And worse than that, this renter -- I tell you, you

15

have to look at the Councilmen, because I'll be

16

looking after you when you run for re-election.

17

This renter had a fence that covered the fence.

18

could not see.

19

please, because he wanted a chicken, and up to now

20

I -- the chickens are still there.

21

inspector came.

He said, please, move the chicken

22

out of the way.

He did move it after four days, but

23

after another day another

24

it again up to this time, and I hope that you would

25

consider this.

That's a better way of

All right.

He covered my view.

Oh, Lord,

Land Use

after some days he move
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Maui Lani I walk, no crowing of chickens.

1

2

Dogs, barking dogs.

Then my nephew had his house in

3

Island Kay there are no raising of chickens.

4

neat community.

5

that.

6

what at the beginning when you wanted to insist,

7

okininam a baket.

8

know me.

9

and that is the stinkest one.

What a

I wish that you would consider

And here comes this renter that said you know

You don't know me.

You're crazy he said.

Oh, you don't

March 3rd, 2002,
This rooster

10

(inaudible) wanted -- he wanted to enforce, and I

11

got mad and I said, mind you, this house is fully

12

paid, okay.

13

house in Las Vegas, and the one you're renting went

14

to buy a house in Las Vegas, so he's taking anybody,

15

even drug dealer or anybody, even those from

16

welfare.

We owe nothing.

Oh, Lord.

We don't go and buy

What a disgust.

17

Then one time when this -- he tried to --

18

now, if you can pass 11 Increment, 598, he has a

19

tall fence and five old pieces of wood that would be

20

a fire hazard, and then here is the chicken coop.

21

So I would like you to consider banning the raising

22

of roosters in residential area that the space is

23

not good for raising roosters.

24

consider that, why -- I'm telling you I have a

25

nephew named Molina in Kihei.

If you would

He had renters who
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were paid by Housing.

2

be raising rooster.

3

Molina did is to go and lease in Wailuku a certain

4

area where many of them had raise rooster -- I hear

5

raise rooster, and that would be a good alternative

6

for those who want to insist that raising chicken is

7

a way of life for them or a means of other income.

8
9

Then Housing said you cannot
So what this Benny -- Benny

But in neat residential area -- I hope you
will remember this.

I almost went back to the

10

Philippines.

11

where I taught because it's neat and clean.

12

tell you, this is one thing, I went for vacation in

13

the Philippines when my sister died, and when I

14

turned on the radio, I tell you, the radio man said

15

what is the stinkest place, the most smelling place

16

when you pass by that all the people in the car

17

would cover their nose but early morning time?

18

that was being pointed to those who were raising

19

chicken, and it put down the dignity of my town

20

Bantay, Ilocos Sur.

21

did not clean them.

22

I have a house in front of the school
And I

And

Because he raise chicken, he

And I hope that you will find an alternative.

23

For those who live Upcountry, I don't bother,

24

because some of them have big areas.

25

areas, but for us, limited.

Yo~

Those are big

come and inspect.
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1

1111 entertain you.

2

drinks but show you.

3

Please, Councilmen, remember that too, that they are

4

not to -- five pieces of wood that they get from

5

there.

6

thank you.

7

land, allow them, Upcountry or what not, but I would

8

like that place, 11 Increment and those that are

9

limited or small spaces -- I live on that lot, 8,100

10

Not to entertain you with
And it's a fire hazard too.

It's a fire hazard that covers the coop, and
I hope that those who have big pieces of

square foot, so thank you --

11

CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MS. FONTANILLA:

Thank you.
-- for listening.

And to all those who

13

have big pieces of land to have to raise hens or

14

roosters, if they don't bother anyone.

15

live with that stink pollution, that noise.

16

pollution, of that renter who is insisting on having

17

that.

18

tonight.

19

insight to you.

20

better way.

21

Thank you for listening.

I cannot

I would not come

I had this, but then I wanted to bring an
You people try to look at the

Those who have big pieces of land

22

My nephew

23

from Kihei.

24

have -- to raise rooster

25

in Wailuku.

t

t

let them.

that's an example, Molina, Benny, he is
He was not allowed by Housing to
t

so he leased a land here

And that's good.

He would go there and
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1

feed.

2

all good luck.

3

elected of Councilmen, I hope that you will garner

4

more goods.

5

my insight is that alternative.

6

So thank you for listening, and I wish you

CHAIR NISHIKI:

All of you who are here who are

And if you would listen to my insight,

Thank'you.

Thank you.

Okay, I got five more.

7

Naheana Keahi, followed by Nilo Cabanting, and then

8

Pepito Valdez.

9
10
11

MR. KEAHI:

Hi, I'm a resident of Lahaina.

Naheana Keahi.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

My name is

I'd like to oppose this bill.

Nilo Cabanting, followed by Pepito Valdez,

12

followed by John Coston, followed by Stephen Cayaba,

13

and the last one is Moses Kiakona.

14

MR. VALDEZ:

Good evening, ladies and gentlemen.

I am

15

Pepito Valdez.

16

there for more than 15 years now.

17

and I'm here tonight especially because I'm against

18

this bill.

19

listen to some other fellows that are raising

20

chickens and some other animals, it touches me from

21

the inside.

22

I live in Kahului and I've lived
I raise rooster

I wasn't going to say too much, but as I

Number one, I live there for more ,than 15

23

years, and if there was any effort, any effort to

24

really control the chicken noise, it sounded like

25

this gatherings tonight is about chicken noise.
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I right, Mr. Nishiki?

2

CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. VALDEZ:

Yes.

Okay.

Regarding the chicken noise! we talk

4

about the distance of the chicken coop from the

5

living quarters of individual.

6

anything if there was enough effort from the Council

7

to really enforce the issue to move or to maintain a

8

certain distance from living quarters to the coop

9

area of the chicken.

I have not heard

Maybe to solve the problem is

10

compromise.

11

maybe the word compromise is not enough.

12

accommodation to your fellow residents in Maui to

13

see if it works.

14

allow these people to raise the roosters with a

15

minimal amount, not 100 roosters behind the

16

backyard.

17

a number of roosters allowed?

18

question ourselves.

19

If we can -- if we can compromise -- or
Maybe

If we enforce the distance and

Maybe we can give them -- did we ever try
Maybe not.

We

Did we really enforce the issue to maintain

20

the distance before you cut all the chickens! before

21

you kill all the chickens?

22

only one.

I spend money for my roosters.

23

roosters.

I'm a farmer.

24

the same time I raise chickens.

That is the source

25

of my income to feed my family.

I pay my taxes.

Because I am not the

I raise vegetables and at
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1

abide the law.

2

around drugs.

3

the decision, I want -- I want the entire cabinet tb

4

display their effort before a final decision is --

5

is to be made, that maybe a compromise -- compromise

6

activity or decision should be maybe the reason to

7

solve the problem.

8
9

I don't go to prison.

I don't fool

Please, I urge you, before you make

Because if this problem is a problem of some
residential people that lives in Kahului or some

10

other areas in Maui, that that can live on a whole

11

night crowing chicken.

12

crowing.

13

fellow that mention about he cannot get sleep

14

because a whole night crowing chicken.

15

unusual chicken, because my chicken only crow at

16

five o'clock in the morning, not whole night.

17

Anybody among you folks have a whole night crowing

18

chickens?

19

chicken.

20

one will crow, maybe not.

21

light, they might not even crow until five o'clock

22

in the morning until that 747 pass over at five

23

o'clock in the morning to land at Kahului Airport.

24

And I think if we need to control the noise, let's

25

look at a more noisy creator, which is the airplane,

Let's talk about the chicken

I sit down and listen, not to mention any

I must have

I do not believe a whole night crowing
I believe when you turn on the light maybe
When you turn off the
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1

the big trucks passing by, like other fellows had

2

mentioned. earlier.

3

So let's go back on the chicken noise.

I

4

think that this problem, if we can sit down and

5

discuss the matter without hurting the public to

6

some of the people that has concern in compromise,

7

let's see if this works.

8

fellow from living quarters.

9

was saying, that the chicken was next to the living

Give a distance to this
Like Mrs. Fontanilla

10

quarter.

I think that is too much.

But if we

11

enforce the rules to maintain a certain distance

12

from a living quarter to the chicken area, I think

13

that alleviate -- I mean that level up a little bit

14

of the problem.

15

And then next thing to do is maybe control

16

the number of chicken that these people can raise

17

next to their houses, not 100 chickens.

18

just coming up with a sledge hammer and says boom.

19

You know, we spend big money for our chickens.

20

buy feeds every week to feed the chickens.

21

you folks are going to decide and pass the rules,

22

this bill, and take out chickens and just take away,

23

I think it's very unfair for us without even trying

24

to have an effort to really try to work out a final

25

solution.
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I believe that solution is number one before

1

2

acting.

Did we really exercise a solution yet or

3

did we really find a solution yet, we ask ourselves?

4

Or we just concentrating on cutting off this

5

chicken's razor.

6

yourself.

7

We voted you folks to be our leaders and we expect

8

you folks to act accordingly, not just make the

9

decision and snap that right away from us.

I think we -- you folks owe it to

You owe us

you owe that part to us.

Money

10

cannot buy my chickens.

11

chickens, and if the Humane Society is going to snap

12

my chickens because the bill was passed without just

13

compensation, I think that's wrong.

14

wrong.

It's not just a small -- it's just a small

15

wrong.

This is a big wrong.

16

only involves me.

17

involves our children, our grandparents.

18

I spend a lot of time on my

That's a big

Because it doesn't

It involves a lot of people.

It

To avoid those things to happen, I think that

19

we should consider again, I would repeat

20

a big effort and see maybe the next six months to

21

enforce the distance from the living quarter, move a

22

little bit farther from the living quarter by having

23

maybe five roosters, not more than five, or whatever

24

you folks decide.

25

lesser -- maybe the lesser the noise is going to be.

The more the better.
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Maybe this fellow can sleep better.

So I think

2

another solution is it is hard to believe that a

3

person cannot sleep all night because of chicken

4

noise.

5

when I am about to put my boots -- my socks and my

6

boots to go to the farm.

7

that a rooster is crowing all night, I think that's

8

attacking too much the chicken -- chicken raisers.

My chicken only crow at 5:00 in the morning

And for a person to claim

9

I think if we hire somebody to walk all night

10

in a residential area, especially in Kahului area to

11

carry a tape recorder with a time, I would bet my

12

hard-earned money that no chicken is going to crow

13

until five o'clock in the morning, unless a certain

14

person that raise chicken open the light.

15

all I can say.

16

my say.

17

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you very much if you consider

Any questions?

Seeing none, thank you.

18

Anyone else wishing to testify?

19

yourself.

20

MR. CAYABA:

So that's

You can identify

You can sign in later.

My name is Steve Cayaba.

I live in Kahului

21

for 15 years.

22

a house in Kahului.

23

years.

24

then when he came back -- when he came down from the

25

Philippines, okay.

My wife's family been -- they bought
They've been there for 25.

Father-in-law's been raising chickens since

All this banning about getting
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1

rid of these chickens, you guys talk about making a

2

young -- young teenagers, all these kids are coming

3

up, making a better place for them, okay, all this

4

schooling, teaching them things to do, keep them out

5

of trouble.

6

kids that come over my place, I teach them how to

7

raise a baby chick, how to give them medicine, how

8

to treat. those chicks to get big to be cocks, hens.

9

I can tell you now I got about 40 to 50

A lot of these kids could be out there

10

stealing, shooting, doing drugs, but you know what,

11

I had the heart.

12

these kids.

13

away from all the kids.

14

up in one good environment, okay, take the chickens

15

away, but when it comes down to, oh, the kid's being

.16

bad, Happy Valley's one bad place to go, excuse me,

17

I'm in Happy Valley every single day, okay.

18

in Kahului, but I'm in Happy Valley more than ten

19

hours a day with these kids, getting them off the

20

streets, getting them off the drugs.Oh, you don't

21

need that drug, what?

22

You like learn something?

23

chicken.

24

weed to raise their chickens.

25

money now to buy chicken feed, to buy this for the

I love chickens.

I love teaching

You take that away from us, you taking
You guys want kids to grow

I live

No need smoke weed, what?
I teach you about this

Brah, I got a lot of kids stop smoking
They spend their
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chicken, to buy that for the chicken.
Okay, fine, take them all away, but you guys

2
3

are going to be the one put these kids back into the

4

society to be mean, to be rough, to take all the

5

drugs, all of this stuff.

6

know, I don't want this bill to go through.

7

guys want to know about young people growing, hey, a

8

lot of us cockers here, a lot of us all old

9

generation.

That's all you guys.

You

You

Us -- myself, I'm 36 years old.

My

10

family -- I was born into it, like a lot of people

11

was, but I tell you what, a lot of these kids that

12

I'm teaching, a lot of these kids I'm showing things

13

to, they don't have parents there to be there for

14

them all the time.

15

showing them they care.

16

that's in the neighborhood, they come around.

17

how do you do this?

18

sick.

19

tell them, oh, you guys got a computer?

20

computer.

21

study.

22

Hey, these kids love chickens.

23

They don't have people out there
A lot of us, we have kids
Okay,

Oh, my chicken'S a little bit

What do you give 'em?

I give them a book.

Look on the

You make these kids get out there and

There's something that they want to do.

I tell you now, I got kids in Kahului keep

24

telling me, come to my house, brah, help me with my

25

chicken, brah.

I tell them, you being good in
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1

school?

All I got to do is talk to your mom.

2

of their parents, they love me.

3

kids off the streets.

4

them all free?

5

guys take my hands and put me in shackles, because

6

you guys taking away these birds, you guys so-called

7

say noise makers.

8

make noise, you try and close your eyes at night,

9

you flip the switch on, 'of course your eyes's going

Okay.

Why?

A lot

I keep their

You want me to let

Hey, I open my hands.

I let you

Only time the bird's going to

10

to open because there's a bright light that hits

11

your eye lids.

12

almost like human.

Same with the birds.

The birds is

I treat my birds like I treat my kids.

1~

My

14

kids are always with me when I play with the birds.

15

They feed.

16

son's only six years old.

17

medicine to give them for coccidiosis, okay.

18

know how to worm the birds.

19

old.

20

down and learn?

21

young kids learning.

22

yeah, these kids are out there fighting, doing the

23

drugs/ this and that.

24

get off the street.

25

worse.

They know what kind - - my

They water.

He knows what kind of
They

He's only six years

You tell me where can you get one class to sit
A lot of you guys not worried about
You guys worried about, oh,

You guys aren't helping them
Now you guys going make it more

A lot of these other kids that's out there
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1

who wants to learn about this stuff, it's too much

2

chicken noise.

It's -- forget about chicken noise.

You got younger generations coming up

3
4

learning about this stuff, and a lot of these old

5

timers or a lot of these cock fighters now, Lahaina,

6

Kihei, Upcountry, I don't care where, every cock

7

fighter here on Maui has at least a handful of kids

8

that come to their house because they have chickens

9

and they learn about it.

You're telling me you put

10

all these kids that's around all these cockers --

11

half of those kids over there, they're from Lahaina.

12

Yeah, they're young generation coming up.

13

about the seven, eight, ten, 12 year olds still in

14

school.

15

want good chickens?

16

you guys the bomb.

17

and get bloodline bombs, okay.

Yeah, okay, Steve,

18

we'll be there.

I said you -- I

19

going to talk to your parents.

20

get lower than a C, brah, I can't help you.

21

What

And I tell them, hey, you guys want
You guys want the bomb?

you
I get

I teach you guys how to raise

I like learn.

If I find out you

A lot of these kids that I help is there.

22

Hey, I coach basketball, City and County leagues.

23

coach four teams and I brought them to the

24

championship.

25

and I'm proud of it, but I put my ship into the

I

We went to Honolulu, kicked some ass,
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kids, and I love my birds and I love my kids.

2

guys take that all away, you guys destroying

3

every -- every foundation you guys talk about

4

about, oh, we got to help the younger generation

5

come up.

6

come up when you guys taking it all away?

7

the bottom line right there.

8

take all away.

9

that's going to keep us here .

10

here.

How you gonna help the younger generation
That's

You take one away, you

The younger generation is the one
.We keep all you guys

And that's the bottom line.
To have a city, you need kids.

11

You

You can't

12

just have adults in one city.

There's always kids,

13

kids, kids.

14

in school.

15

drive.

16

hey, they're not going to come to school.

17

play -- they probably can play ball good, but they

18

don't have good grades so they're going to get cut

19

from the team.

20

Fuck, I no like go school anymore.

21

birds away, oh, fuck, they took my bird away because

22

it was the law.

They changed the law.

23

like go school.

Might as well I just go smoke dope,

24

go smoke drugs, go out there and beat up people.

25

Let's go beat up on the haoles.

To go to school, to have kids be good
They need something behind them to

They don't have the drive to play sports,

Oh, fuck,

I got cut from the team.
You take their

524-2090
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line.

2

You keep these kids off the streets, you keep

3

the kids off the streets, you'll get a better place.

4

Isn't that right?

5

I help a lot of kids.

6

people help a lot of kids too.

7

way it's supposed to be done.

8

for myself, I -- when I teach the kids something, I

9

make sure it's to the best of my knowledge.

I know that's damn right, okay.
And a lot of these older
They teach them the
And us cockers, as

I called mainland.

I went

10

to the computers.

I called

11

different farms in Louisiana.

12

over.

13

have my own bloodline, and I do -- hey, we're all

14

cockers here.

15

still shake hands at the end.

16

respect.

17

come up with a lot of respect.

18

their legs off before they even grow, hey, it's not

19

my fault.

20

guys changed t.he life style.

21

line, and just don't pass this.

I got birds from all

I got birds from the Philippines, and I still

22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

testify?

Yeah, we do fight each other, but we
That's what called

You teach the kfds respect, they going to
You don't, you cut

You guys took it all away from them.

Thank you.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

You

That's the bottom
Thank you.

Anyone else wishing to

Wayne, Wayne, the guy gotta sign up?

Yeah, I got him.
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MR. KIAKONA:

Moses Kiakona,

(inaudible) Kiakona.

Kind of

2

late for him/ but he's sUPI?orting us cockers over

3

here.

4

animosity to whatever development, whatever

5

Americanized, you know what I mean.

6

young I used to be able to walk from -- through

7

everybody's property, and now get no trespassing

8

signs and make me real angry.

9

brah.

I stay here on animosity.

When I was

And I like for fight/

I mean, that's the truth.

10

for fighting.

11

ago, I came with chickens/ brah.

I did five years

When I came like two/ three years

I met Nestor Cabanting.

12

I get plenty

I bought chickens,

13

, and now I stay -- I used to fight with the surfers

14

because they taking my surf spot, you know what I

15

mean, so I driving through Honolua Bay, I look, oh,

16

get haoles over there.

17

feed my chickens, brah.

18

impact in my life, brah, and I raise three kids,

19

brah.

20

of mine get one chicken of his own, brah.

21

take that away from them, brah.

This is serious.

22

No listen

Listen to this.

23

This is what I'm speaking from right here, from my

24

heart.

25

guys can go home sleep.

Ho, I no can, but I got to
That's making one big

That's the start of my family, and every kid

no listen to this.

I fighting for the chickens.

Aloha.

You

I know you guys tired.
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. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

1

2
3
4

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Anyone else wishing to testify before we

close public testimony?
Any questions?

Seeing none, thank you.
The Chair is wishing, just

5

because there have been a lot of questions raised

6

tonight, to again get the Humane Society here,

7

because I think there are some financial impacts

8

from this bill.

9

I don't know what Danny or Riki feels, whether we

I see Mr. Carroll nodding.

I think

10

need to go to Lanai or Molokai, but I'll allow

11

members to also send your comments and concerns to

12

our Staff.

13

before we adjourn this

14

another meeting on this bill till we get more

15

answers in regards to some of the questions that I

16

have and probably other members.

17

Anyone wishing to say anything tonight

.cOUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

m~eting?

I will not schedule

Mr. Carroll.

Thank you, Chair.

I appreciate

18

everyone that came out tonight that spoke for and

19

against.

20

would just like to say to everyone, including the

21

members of the public, that, first of all, this is

22

part of a process.

23

against, all those people that don't want to listen

24

to the other side are a part of the problem.

25

problem has arisen because people won't listen to

I have a pretty big list over here, and I

And whether you're for or
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1

each other, and that's why we're forced to make

2

laws.

3

enforcement.

4

that I grew up in when I was here in the '50s, we

5

wouldn't have this problem.

6

today.

7

We had two people tonight talking about self
If our community was the community

We wouldn't be here

Unfortunately, it is adversarial.

We do have

8

a lot of problems.

We need to address it.

I have a

9

list of things down here that I got, including the

10

Humane Society, and I'm sure the other members have

11

other things too that they picked up that I missed,

12

but it is something that some people were saying,

13

well, just kill this.

14

that's not why we're here.

15

all of our people.

16

solutions were proposed tonight for people who are

17

against this bill.

18

bill, many of them have recognized that there is a

19

problem.

20

address it in a relatively timely manner.

21

people deserve that.

22

Don't do anything.

No,

We are here to listen to

There is a problem.

Some

Even people who are against this

And we need to address it and we need to
Our

I would hope that the questions -- I will, of

23

course, you know, as author of the bill I will be

24

working with Humane Society, and I would like to

25

publicly apologize to the Humane Society for several
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reasons.

2

some of the suggestions, and that's why the memo

3

went out about enforcement.

4

explain all the enforcement either tonight or, you

5

know, if we recessed, the next meeting.

6

since the Chair has indicated he would wish to wait

7

till we have responses to many things, I'll bring it

8

up at that time after meeting with them and

9

hopefully address some of the other issues that

10

We got really busy and we were working on

And I was going to

However,

we've heard tonight.
But, again, thank you, Mr. Nishiki, for

11

12

scheduling this meeting tonight.

I did request it

13

be in the evening so we could have the attendance

14

that we had, and I appreciate your doing that.

15

I would hope that we can truly serve our

16

by taking the things that we have learned and picked

17

up tonight and the things that we know.

18

bottom line is it's not how many people come to

19

testify for or against, it's looking at what is good

20

for our community and doing what is best for our

21

community, whether it's passing an ordinance, this

22

one, or something else, but taking action.

23

nothing is irresponsible, and I am very happy that

24

this Council is willing to move forward with some

25

action.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments or questions?

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I just had a question.

Jo Anne.
Because

3

some of the testifiers said that like Kilauea Mauka,

4

for example, when people were moved out of that

5

area, that there is some type of legal documentation

6

that exists for that particular subdivision where

7

when that was created, that was permitted.

8

is such a recorded document, I would either ask the

9

testifiers to present that to us so that we can have

If there

10

that for our files or if through our land use

11

research if we could find any of those recorded

12

documents.

13

Also, I believe there was another comment

14

made in regard to the prohibition in our

15

agricultural areas for I guess raising chickens or

16

roosters, and I thought that we had actually at one

17

point prohibited any of the CC&Rs from excluding any

18

kind of farming activity, so Iid also like that

19

verified.

20
21
22

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.
Any other comments from Committee members?

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chairman, and thank you

23

for having !this meeting tonight.

I agree with you.

24

We need more information on this to continue to get

25

more baseline data.

As one of the testifiers said,
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we need to address where the complaints are coming

2

from.

3

came up and testified earlier, he is willing, and I

4

assume with others, to work with members of the

5

community who have concerns about roosters in the

6

residential areas.

7

we need to have the various sections of the

8

communities come together and work for compromise.

9

We had another testifier agree that there needs to

And I appreciate I believe Mr. DeGama who

That is a good start.

I think

10

be compromise.

And otherwise, if we don't use that

11

as a starting point, I don't know where -- where we

12

can go with this ordinance, but first it has to

13

start there.

14

Maybe as a suggestion a working group.

15

had controversial issues in this community to

16

address.

17

Johnson worked with that, and a task force was made

18

up, I don't know, a working group.

19

suggestion.

20

workable or not, but that's one starting point.

21

I don't know how Members Mateo and Hokama feel, but

22

I for one would like to go and hear what the

23

community members of Lanai and Molokai would like to

24

say as well.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

We've

One was the ocean rec permit, as Member

That's a

I don't know if it's, you know,

Thank you, Chairman.

Mr. Pontanilla.

~
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Chair.

You know

2

what my fellow Member Molina just told the Committee

3

here, you know, I kind of agree with him.

4

there were two testifiers, Mr. Steele and also

5

Mr. DeGama, you know, stating about the existing

6

rules that we have, existing ordinance that we have.

7

Maybe we should take a look at that and start

8

enforcing those rules.

9

know, a compromise by both parties can be gotten.

I think

I like the idea where, you

10

,So if we can have both parties in a group setting to

11

discuss this issue to somehow compromise as far as,

12

you know, what is good for both sides, rather than

13

having this thing going back and forth all the time,

14

I'm sure that would help.

15

enforcement as far as existing ordinance that we

16

have today should be looked at seriously.

17

you, Chair.

18

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

But again, you know, the

Thank

Councilman Mateo.
Thank you, Chairman.

From Molokai.
Chairman, you know, in addition to

22

concerns already raised by the other Council

23

members, I think tonight just brought a lot more

24

questions, you know, that needs answers to.

25

think, for example, one of the testifiers is from

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

And I

PLU 12/1/03

121

1

the Paukukalo area.

That's homestead.

What impacts

2

will this ordinance have on homestead properties,

3

homestead properties that are primarily

4

agricultural?

5

know, the Molokai and Lanai as well.

6

is -- you know, we're predominantly an ago

7

rural community, and we just need to understand the

8

full impacts of the bill.

We have homestead properties on, you
Our island
We're a

9

In addition to that, Chairman, your concern

10

that you mentioned earlier regarding legal issues,

11

legal ramifications, it's kind of alarming when the

12

entity we identify as the enforcement entity, the

13

Humane Society, you know, we need to address their

14

issues and their processes, you know, at the onset.

15

You know, what are they going to do with the birds,

16

how do they implement the seizures, et cetera?

17

I think, you know, Member Molina is right.

18

to come back because the questions have become, you

19

know, ten fold, and we just need to seriously

20

address them.

21

because I have been receiving communications from

22

Molokai on both sides of the issue, I think it would

23

be a good start to take this issue to Molokai and

24

hear from our community.

25

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Chairman.

Thank you.

And

We need

And, Chairman,

Thank you.

Nothing, Riki?
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VI CE - CHAIR HOKAMA ':

Sorry

f

Chai rman

I

under the weather.

2

If I may, I would just say that obviously this is a

3

very serious issue.

4

people speak from experience and from their heart

5

what they believe they would recommend to us as

6

decision makers.

7

colleague from Molokai, growing up on Lanai and

8

being there for 50 years, I wouldn't have thought we

9

would have to deal with this on Lanai too, but we

I think we've heard a lot of

Excuse me.

I would agree with my

10

have new people on the island too that have concerns

11

of noise.

12

are looking at a Countywide policy, that we give our

13

community on Lanai an opportunity to express their

14

opinions.

15

would advocate no action/ as well as some that might

16

advocate something to do with chicken noise.

17

And I think it would be only fair, if we

Because I'm sure you will have those that

And I just share these comments with everyone

18

here because everything is relative, Chairman.

19

know, when we go -- if you go to a city, if you're

20

not used to it, bus noise is going to bother you

21

when you're sleeping because you're not used to it.

22

On Lanai we grew up with pretty much silence corning

23

from a plantation island, not a town, an island,

24

plantation island.

25

chicken crow, full moon, wasn't uncommon/ but we

Okay.

So you would hear a
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would hear the deer barking too, and if you never

2

heard what a deer sounds like when they bark, let me

3

tell you, it's kind of interesting.

4

we've got thousands of deer on Lanai.

5

hear the deer barking.

6

game birds make a lot of noise, Franklins,

7

mockingbirds, you name it, game birds make a lot of

8

noise too.

9

grew up with people raising goats nearby.

10

And, you know,
So you would

You would wake up, you know,

So, again, but we grew up with that.

So everything is relative, Chairman.

We

For me,

11

it didn't matter because my grandmother raised

12

chickens for

13

as for food.

14

bachelors in our camp that was good enough to teach

15

me the intricacies of different types of birds.

16

mean, you know, it was interesting.

17

at time of day, they would look at the colors, they

18

would look at the scales on the leg.

19

a

20

days, of course, you know, you never heard of people

21

pilling the birds, shooting up birds with injections

22

and things like that.

23

razor.

24
25

who~e

Rhode Island reds for eggs as well
I had neighbors, single Filipino

I

They would look

I mean, it was

science of understanding birds, and in those

It was just the bird and the

So, you know, I can give you my spill of my
experience of 50 years and what chickens meant to
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me -- to our community on Lanai, but I think

2

obviously it's come to a point whereby now I think

3

we need to have a lot more people's ability to give

4

comment.

5

tonight, Chairman.

6

make a decision tonight, I would say, you know, I'm

7

sorry.

8

opportunity to give us their opinion.

For those that would like us to

I would like more people to have an

Because I think one thing is correct by most

9

10

I'm not willing to make a decision

of the people, whatever we do will impact a lot of
people.

One way or another, a lot of people are

12

going to be impacted, and-I think as decision makers

13

given this opportunity, I think responsibly we need

14

to ask others if they have additional comment.

15

so I would embrace going to Molokai and hope the

16

members would embrace allowing my community -- let

17

me take that back -- our community to have their

18

opportunity to have a say on Lanai.

19

Chairman.

20

CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

Thank you,

Council Chair Kane, none?
I will support your recommendation,

22

Mr. Chair.

However, I will also add growing up on

23

Kauai, my mother's house is about 200 feet away from

24

a rooster farm that has, oh, four or 500 chickens.

25

So I agree with my colleague from Lanai, it's all
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relative.

2

mean that it doesn't bother my in-laws' next door

3

neighbor who lives down on Kahiki Street who has

4

somebody who lives next to them that has 60 roosters

5

in their yard.

6

It didn't bother me, but that doesn't

And so I know -- I can see the two sides, and

7

that's why, for those of you who know that as the

8

communication states in the very first line, I

9

brought it forward back in 2001 because this was a

10

pressing issue.

11

because there's a breakdown of communication between

12

people in our community.

13

major issues that we need to overcome as a community

14

is that instead of thinking about me, we should be

15

thinking about we.

16

what about me, what about me, well, you got to think

17

about the person who's next to you, because it's all

18

about we.

19

And I agree with Mr. Carroll.

It's

And I think one of the

Everybody's all tied up about

That's my comment, you know.

We struggled with this for the past two years

20

when we were in -- when we had this in our

21

Committee, and it came down to we had to look at

22

what's being talked about tonight by a majority of

23

the people who are here tonight.

24

weren't able to come to something.

25

how to do it.

And that's why we
We didn't know

It's difficult, extremely difficult.
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But people who need to realize -- I think one person

2

made a point about what the keyword is.

3

the keyword is just courtesy, that's all, courtesy

4

for your fellow human being, the person who living

5

next to you.

6

In my mind

If you get roosters and you feel that's your

7

right, I agree with that, as long as you have the

8

consideration that you get somebody who living right

9

next door to you.

And if you choose to put your

10

rooster five feet, ten feet, 12 feet, 19.8 feet away

11

from the guy's place where he's sleeping at night,

12

sooner or later you going get one problem.

13

agree with Mr. Steele, what he said.

14

percent of the problems is that we're not getting

15

enforcement done, and 80 percent of the problem

16

would probably go away if, A, we did the

17

enforcement, but that even calls into play the

18

people who are raising roosters, you know, just

19

abide by that rule just by itself, just that rule.

20

You heard tonight the lady said they come over

21

there, they point at the pens, move them away.

22

Three days later they put the pen back.

23

going deal with that?

24

sleep with and try to sleep at night going to deal

25

with that?

And I

Probably 80

How we

How do people who have to
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So, yeah, we have one challenge.

1

We fighting

2

for life style.

3

grew up with that life style too.

4

about me.

5

think about the bigger picture.

6

preserve the life style, if we just have those

7

little things they call courtesy incorporated into

8

our life style, and it really makes it real simple

9

in the end.

10

I agree with that life style.

I

But not only

It's not my life style.

We've got to

And yeah, we can

You asked for my comments, Mr. Chair.

Those

11

are my comments.

12

We go to the other places, we talk story, we hear

13

what we have to say, but you know what, in the end

14

you're going to find out it's about communication,

15

what Mr. Carroll said.

16

having the courtesy to realize you know what, we

17

have your life style, we going respect you, but just

18

respect me too.

19

you or -- yeah, redundant.

20

you.

21

CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

And I support your recommendation.

It's about people at least

That's all.

And it's not all about
'Nuf already.

Thank

Yeah, and I would like -- and I'm

22

sure all the members would like to thank all of you

23

that came to testify.

24

input as far as a lot of you are willing to

25

compromise and work out the situation.

I think you gave us a lot of
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look into that.

The biggest impact that it had on

2

me tonight was -- and that's why we've got to work

3

this bill, if we're going to pass anything.

4

if we were to allow the Humane Society to impound

5

these birds -- and I was thinking about how many

6

they would get.

7

Where would we put these birds?

8

do?

I mean

I would think thousands of birds.
Then what would we

Would we kill them?
We've got -- we'd have a crisis if that's how

9

10

we're going to deal with this, and I know that

11

Mr. Carroll probably didn't think about it and now

12

we need to look at it.

13

big impacts on this.

14

within the next two or three months.

15

going to have to get out to the different islands

16

and get more input and rework this bill.

17

I don't think that this bill would have flown.

18

really want to stop public testimony, but, you know,

19

Mr. Steele, if you've got one thing that you want to

20

say, go ahead, if you can help us out.

21

the podium and identify yourself.

22

MR. STEELE:

I think there's some real
So don't expect us to act

Just a simple question.

I think we're

As it is,
I

You can take

As a community, can

23

we have more than four or five days' notice when you

24

folks are going to -- when you guys are going to

25

rehash this in front of us?

As a community we were
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given very short notice to do this.

2

see, the great -- there's not a whole lot a bunch of

3

people here, and it was nice that you guys did this

4

in the evening, but we had very little notice.

5

only found out five or six days ago that the first

6

was going to be when the testimony was and -- or

7

when you folks will accept public hearing or address

8

this issue.

9

maybe one, two, three weeks in advance it would be

10
11

And as you can

We

So if you guys could just let us know

nice.
CHAIR NISHIKI:

I will definitely follow through with

12

that.

13

apologize.

14

revised, so therefore I'm sure that none of you got

15

to see the bill in its revised form, and I apologize

16

for that also.

That was, as I said earlier, my fault, and I
Also, the bill got worked on and was

Okay.

If there are no other questions or comments,

17

18

this meeting is adjourned.

19

ACTION:

20

ADJOURN:

Thank you.

DEFER pending further discussion.

9 : 33 p. m.

21
22

23
24
25
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